



# Spring 2017 Course Schedule

Registration Procedures, Course Listings, and Final Exam Schedule

## **Table of Contents**

SI	PRING 2017 ACADEMIC CALENDAR	5
P	RIORITY REGISTRATION DATES & TIMES	6
	3Ls	6
	2Ls	6
	1Ls	6
	Evening Classes (6:00pm or later)	6
R	EGISTRATION PROCEDURES	7
	Adding and Dropping Classes	7
	Limited Enrollment Classes & Waitlists	7
	Enrollment Limits and Enrollment Certification	8
	Distance Education Learning (online)	8
	Independent Study	8
	Changing Status (Part-Time or Full Time)	9
	Cancellation of Classes	9
	Pass/Fail Election	9
	Attendance Policy	10
	Tuition and Fee Refund Policy	10
R	EQUIREMENTS	10
	Lockstep Classes	10
	Upper Level Requirements for Graduation	10
	Important Note on Upper Level Required Courses:	11
	Oral Skills Requirement	11
	Rigorous Writing Requirement	11
C	ONCENTRATION PROGRAMS	12
N	EW COURSES	13
	Advanced Topics in Negotiation Seminar (Special Topics)	13
	Aggie Transactional Boot Camp (Special Topics)	13
	Antitrust (Special Topics)	14
	Business Organizations and the FCPA (Special Topics)	14
	Climate Change Seminar (Special Topics) CANCELLED	15

	Complex Intellectual Property Problems Seminar (Special Topics)	15
	Environmental Covenants: Theory & Practice (Special Topics)	15
	Ethics for the Family Law Practitioner (Special Topics)	16
	Fashion Law (Special Topics)	16
	Federal Tax Practice & Procedure (Special Topics)	17
	Immigrant Rights Clinic (Special Topics)	17
	Intellectual Property and Cross-Border Trade (Special Topics) CANCELLED 11-30-16	17
	Introduction to Cambodia: Building the Rule of Law (Special Topics)	18
	Introduction to Ghana: Land Use Conflicts (Special Topics)	18
	Introduction to Jersey: Facilitating Trade (Special Topics)	19
	Issues Involving Advanced Secured Transactions (Special Topics)- CANCELLED 12-21-16	20
	LARW III: Criminal Law Drafting (Special Topics)	20
	Law and Social Science Seminar (Special Topics)	20
	Legal Project Management (Special Topics)	21
	Low Income Tax Clinic (Special Topics)	21
	Seminar on Criminal Justice Scholarship & Advocacy (Special Topics)	22
	Suing and Defending the Government (Special Topics)	22
	Trade, Investment, & Development (Special Topics)	23
٧	VEEKEND AND CONDENSED COURSES	24
	Aggie Transactional Boot Camp (Special Topics)	24
	Business Organizations and the FCPA (Special Topics)	24
	Environmental Covenants: Theory & Practice (Special Topics)	25
	ePayments Law & Business (Special Topics)	25
	Fashion Law (Special Topics)	26
	Intellectual Property and Cross-Border Trade (Special Topics) CANCELLED 11-30-16	26
	Legal Project Management (Special Topics)	27
F	IELD TRIP COMPONENT COURSES	28
	Contemporary Issues in Water Resources: U.S. Mexico Water-Food Nexus, Guanajuato, Mexico - Spring Break 2017 (Special Topics)	28
	Introduction to Cambodia: Building the Rule of Law (Special Topics)	29
	Introduction to Ghana: Land Use Conflicts (Special Topics)	29

Introduction to Jersey: Facilitating Trade (Special Topics)	30
Special Problems in Corporate Law: Offshore Financial Transactions, Cayman Islands	30
SECOND SEMESTER LOCKSTEP SEQUENCE	32
Day Division	32
Day Division Course Grid	33
FOURTH SEMESTER LOCKSTEP SEQUENCE	34
Day Division	34
Day Division Course Grid	34
COURSE LISTINGS	35
Day Courses	35
Evening Courses	46
COURSE GRIDS	49
Day Course Grid	49
Evening Course Grid	52
Weekend & Condensed Course Grid	53
FINAL EXAM SCHEDULE	59
SCHEDULE REVISONS	62

Important: Student Services will send notices about registration matters to students by e-mail only—check your law school @email.tamu.edu e-mail account frequently.

## **SPRING 2017 ACADEMIC CALENDAR**

First Day of Classes	Monday	January 9	
Last Day to Add a Course	Friday	January 13	
Holiday (No Class)	Monday	January 16	(Martin L. King Day)
Last Day to Elect Pass/Fail	Friday	January 20	
Last Day to Drop a Course Without	Wednesday	January 25	
A Transcript Notation			
No Classes	Mon-Fri	March 13-17	(Spring Break)
Last Day to Drop a Course With	Monday	March 27	
A Transcript Notation			
No Classes	Friday	April 14	
(Make-up Day for Inclement Weathe	er)		
Last Day of Classes	Monday	April 24	
Make-up Day for April 14 Classes	Tuesday	April 25	
Make-up Day for Inclement Weather	Wednesday	April 26	
(If needed)			
Examination Period	Mon-Fri	May 1-11	
Hooding & Commencement	Friday	May 12	

#### **PRIORITY REGISTRATION DATES & TIMES**

Student Services will be open at 7:00 am on all designated priority registration days. If you have any registration issues, please contact Student Services at 817-212-4001.

Monday	3L	November 7	(56 or more earned hours by fall 2016)
Tuesday	2L	November 8	(30-55 earned hours by fall 2016)
Wednesday	1L	November 9	(20-29 earned hours by fall 2016)

#### 3Ls

#### Monday, November 7 - Students who have 56 or more earned hours by the end of Fall 2016

Beginning at 7:00 am, Monday, November 7, students with 56 or more earned hours by the end of fall 2016 will register for spring classes. Registration for evening classes (6:00pm or later) will be limited to 3L part-time evening students from 7:00 am to 5:00 pm on November 7 but will open to all 3L students at 5:00 pm.

#### 2Ls

#### Tuesday, November 8 - Students who have 30-55 earned hours by the end of Fall 2016

Beginning at 7:00 am, Tuesday, November 8, students with 30–55 earned hours by the end of fall 2016 will register for spring classes. Registration for evening classes (6:00pm or later) will be limited to 2L part-time evening students from 7:00 am to 5:00 pm on November 8 but will open to all 2L students at 5:00 pm.

#### 1Ls

#### Wednesday, November 9 – Students who have 20-29 earned hours by the end of Fall 2016

Beginning at 7:00 am, Wednesday, November 9, students with 20–29 earned hours by the end of fall 2016 will register for spring classes. Registration for evening classes (6:00pm or later) will be limited to 1L part-time evening students from 7:00 am to 5:00 pm on November 9 but will open to all 1L students at 5:00 pm.

Student Services will post a list of students eligible to register on these dates on the law school website Student Services page.

#### **Evening Classes (6:00pm or later)**

Part-time evening students within each class will be given priority to register for evening classes on the first day of that group's registration. As a result:

- 3L day students may enroll in evening classes beginning at 5:00 pm, Monday, November 7.
- 2L day students may enroll in evening classes beginning at 5:00 pm, Tuesday, November 8.
- 1L day students may enroll in evening classes beginning at 5:00 pm, Wednesday, November 9.

Please note that the registration limitations above apply only for evening classes.

#### **REGISTRATION PROCEDURES**

There are several ways to register. (We cannot take telephone, e-mail, or faxed registration requests.)

- 1. <u>Howdy</u> (click for link) Available under the My Records tab. (*This cannot be used for limited enrollment courses or courses requiring professor approval.*) Registration Tutorials can be found there for your convenience.
- 2. <u>Electronic Registration Form</u>. (click for link) This form should be used primarily for limited enrollment courses or courses requiring professor approval. It is available through the law school website Student Services page. If you choose to submit an electronic registration form for non-limited enrollment courses, please be aware that it could take up to 24-hours to process these forms.
- 3. Paper Registration Form. (click for link) This form should be used primarily for limited enrollment courses or courses requiring professor approval. It is available through the law school website Student Services page and in the Student Services office. If you choose to submit a paper registration form for non-limited enrollment courses, please be aware that it could take up to 24-hours to process these forms.

#### **Other Important Registration Rules**

- You must register for limited enrollment courses and courses requiring professor approval either
  electronically through the law school website Student Services page or by submitting a paper form
  to Student Services. Howdy registration is not available.
- Student Services will e-mail your @email.tamu.edu account if your registration request cannot be processed for any reason.

### **Adding and Dropping Classes**

Students may add classes from November 7–January 13. After January 13, students may add classes only with the permission of the Associate Dean for Academic Affairs.

The last day to drop a course without a transcript notation is January 25.

#### **Limited Enrollment Classes & Waitlists**

You must submit an Electronic or Paper Course Registration form to Student Services to register for limited enrollment classes (identified as such in the schedule). Student Services will register students for these classes prioritized by each student's earned hours. Students should submit the Course Registration form to Student Services on the day of their priority registration. Waitlisting for these classes will be prioritized by each student's earned credits. Student Services will notify by e-mail all students who have requested registration in these classes to let them know whether they are registered or waitlisted. If you do not see your registration on Howdy, check your law school e-mail (@email.tamu.edu) or contact Student Services to inquire about your waitlist status.

*Important message about waitlists:* If you are waitlisted for a class, you must submit a course drop form to be removed from that waitlist. If a seat becomes available at any time and you have not submitted a course drop form, you will be registered for that class accordingly. If a seat becomes available and we cannot register you due to a time conflict or overload, and we cannot reach you, we will move to the next person on the waitlist. Please monitor your e-mail frequently if you are on a waitlist.

#### **Enrollment Limits and Enrollment Certification**

Full-time students may take 13 to 16 credit hours. Part-time students may take 8 to 12 credit hours. The Associate Dean for Academic Affairs must approve requests for overloads and underloads. Such requests are granted only under exceptional circumstances. Students must enroll in a minimum of six credits to be eligible for financial aid.

Students who work more than 20 hours a week may take no more than 12 credit hours, including nonclassroom courses such as externship, moot court, and law review. Students enrolled in more than 12 credit hours must certify that they are not employed more than 20 hours per week. Full-time students who increase employment hours to more than 20 hours per week during the term must decrease their academic load to part time.

## **Distance Education Learning (online)**

A student may not earn more than a total of 15 credit hours toward the J.D. degree for approved distance education courses. All distance education courses have a prerequisite of 28 completed credit hours in addition to any other prerequisite.

Students are expected to know how to manage computer issues and to have reliable technologies to fulfill course requirements. An up-to-date PC or Mac-based computer with access to high-speed internet is required.

Courses delivered online may be either synchronous or asynchronous. Synchronous online classes require students and instructors to be online at the same time. Lectures, discussions, chats, etc. occur at a specific time. All students must be online at that specific hour in order to participate.

With asynchronous online courses, lectures, assignments, and other materials are posted online and students may access the material at any time, although the instructor generally sets a definite time period in which students may participate in each online class.

Hybrid courses (also known as blended courses) include both face-to-face classroom meetings and an online component. The online component may be either synchronous or asynchronous.

#### **Independent Study**

Independent Study is a one-credit course graded on a pass/fail basis. To receive credit, the student must spend at least 60 hours during the semester in which the student enrolls in Independent Study. Students are responsible for keeping a log of their hours and submitting the log to the supervising faculty member at the end of the semester.

A student may satisfy an independent study by researching and writing a paper of at least 10 pages or reading materials assigned by the sponsoring faculty member. A student may earn no more than two credits through Independent Study.

Students may not enroll in an Independent Study without the consent of a faculty sponsor, who must be a full-time faculty member. The associate Dean for Academic Affairs may approve Independent Study

credit with an adjunct faculty member if a full-time faculty member acts as a co-sponsor for the student and reviews the student's work product.

## **Changing Status (Part-Time or Full Time)**

Students who have not completed their lockstep courses may change status only under the conditions set out in Academic Standard 11.1. Students who have completed their lockstep classes may change status only with the approval of the Associate Dean for Academic Affairs.

#### **Cancellation of Classes**

Classes may be cancelled for low enrollment. This decision is made by the Associate Dean of Academic Affairs.

## **Pass/Fail Election**

You must designate the election of the pass/fail option by submitting an <u>Electronic</u> or <u>Paper</u> Pass/Fail Request Form to Student Services no later than Friday, January 20, 2017. You will not be able to elect the pass/fail option when you register online. You must obtain the pass/fail election form from Student Services or the law school web site and submit the completed form to Student Services. To preserve anonymity, students must not communicate a pass/fail election to the professor.

A student may not elect to take a lockstep course, a required course, a course taken to satisfy a rigorous writing requirement, a course taken to satisfy the upper-level oral skills requirement, or a course taken to satisfy the requirements for a certificate program on a Pass/Fail basis, unless the course is offered only on a Pass/Fail basis.

Student Services must first verify your eligibility for pass/fail credit. Please review section 8.5 of the law school's Academic Standards found in the <a href="2016-2017">2016-2017</a> Student Handbook for rules and limitations on pass/fail credits.

For students who began law school in or before 2014, no more than 12 credit hours earned in classes graded on a pass/fail basis may be counted toward the total number of hours required for graduation. Transfer credits are not included in this limit, nor are credits earned for retaking a failed course. Elective classes may comprise not more than 7 credit hours of the maximum 12 credit hours graded as pass/fail. Students may not earn more than 6 pass/fail credit hours in any one activity, such as law review, externship, law clinic, or moot court. Seminars, if taken to satisfy the rigorous writing requirement, may not be taken pass/fail.

**Students who began law school in 2015 or later** may count up to 18 credit hours earned in courses graded on a pass-fail basis towards the total numbers of hours required for graduation and, within those 18 hours, may elect to take up to 3 credit hours of letter-graded courses pass-fail. To receive a P in these elected courses, student will need to receive a C or better. A student who receives below a C will receive the actual grade earned. This does not apply to courses graded only pass/fail.

#### **Attendance Policy**

Students on academic probation or academic warning who exceed 15% of the regularly scheduled class meetings (including make-ups) will be administratively withdrawn and receive no credit for the class. Students not currently on academic probation or academic warning who exceed 25% of the regularly scheduled class meetings (including make-ups) will be administratively withdrawn and receive no credit for the class. Any student withdrawn from a lockstep course will also be withdrawn from law school, pursuant to Academic Standard 5.4. Attendance requirements in weekend and condensed format classes are explained in the description of the courses.

#### Official days and times for make-ups for cancelled classes:

All day classes Monday-Friday 12:00 noon

All evening classes Friday evening

These are the official make-up times. An absence from a make-up scheduled during the official make-up time IS counted toward the maximum number of allowable absences for the class. An absence from a make-up scheduled at a time other than the official make-up time IS NOT counted.

#### **Tuition and Fee Refund Policy**

The tuition and refund policy can be found on the Current Students page of the law school website. Click <u>here</u> to view the policy.

Please contact Student Business Services at 817-212-4081 with any additional questions.

#### REQUIREMENTS

#### **Lockstep Classes**

The lockstep courses are: Contracts; Torts; Criminal Law; LARW I & II; Civil Procedure; Property; Constitutional Law; and Legislation & Regulation. Please see the <u>2016-2017 Student Handbook</u> for a more detailed explanation of the sequence of the lockstep curriculum.

#### **Upper Level Requirements for Graduation**

Students must successfully complete these upper-level courses before graduation:

- Business Associations I
- Criminal Procedure
- Evidence
- LARW III
- Professional Responsibility
- Wills & Estates

Upper level required courses generally will not be offered during summer terms.

#### **Important Note on Upper Level Required Courses:**

#### 2016-2017 Academic Year

For course rotations and to assist in your academic planning, please review "Planning Your Course of Study," available on the law school website. The document includes a listing of when advanced required and core courses will generally be offered by semester and division.

## **Oral Skills Requirement**

Students who began law school in or before fall 2015 must also successfully complete three hours of oral skills coursework. (Note: This requirement was previously titled Upper Level Professional Skills Requirement.)

#### The following spring classes count toward the oral skills requirement:

- ADR Competition (1)
- ADR Survey: Negotiation, Mediation, & Arbitration (3)
- Employment Mediation Clinic (2)
- Entrepreneurship Law Clinic (2)
- Family Law and Benefits Clinic (3)
- Immigrant Rights Clinic (SPTP) (4)
- Innocence Clinic (2)
- Intellectual Property and Technology Clinic: Patents (2)
- Intellectual Property and Technology Clinic: Trademarks (2)
- Low Income Tax Clinic (SPTP) (3)
- Mock Trial Competition (1-3)
- Moot Court Competition (1-2)
- Negotiation Theory & Practice Practicum (3)
- Trade, Investment, & Development (3) (SPTP)
- Trial Advocacy Practicum (3)
- Wills & Estates Clinic (2)

#### **Rigorous Writing Requirement**

Students must satisfy the rigorous writing requirement by completing a law journal comment; or by taking a seminar, completing the required paper, and earning a grade of at least a B- on the paper.

#### The following spring classes can satisfy the rigorous writing requirement:

- Advanced Issues in Criminal Justice Seminar
- Advanced Topics in Negotiation Seminar (SPTP)
- Complex Intellectual Property Problems Seminar (SPTP)
- Domestic Violence Seminar
- Law & Economics Seminar (SPTP)
- Law & Literature Seminar
- Law & Social Science Seminar (SPTP)
- Seminar on Criminal Justice Scholarship & Advocacy (SPTP)
- The Lawyer in Government Seminar Austin, TX (Special Topics)
- The Lawyer in Government Seminar Washington, D.C. (Special Topics)

#### **CONCENTRATION PROGRAMS**

A Concentration is a specialized course of study analogous, in part, to a major in college. Earning a concentration is an official acknowledgment, and a representation to employers, that a student has developed a certain expertise in a particular area of the law.

Certificates of Concentration will be available to students immediately once they have satisfied the requirements for either program. Generally, each concentration requires a particular grade point average in at least 16 hours of related, qualifying courses. In addition, there is a skills requirement, as well as a writing requirement for each of the concentrations. Questions about the law school's concentrations, including the course requirements for each, should be directed to the faculty supervisor for the particular concentration:

Business Law Concentration
Dispute Resolution Concentration
Estate Planning Concentration
Family Law Concentration
Intellectual Property Concentration

Prof. William Magnuson Prof. Peter Reilly or Dean Cynthia Alkon Prof. Terri Helge Prof. Celestina Contreras Prof. Megan Carpenter

Concentration requirements and applications can be found on the law school website.

#### **NEW COURSES**

## **Advanced Topics in Negotiation Seminar (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-604 CRN 28503

2 Credits

Professor: Peter Reilly

This seminar will explore a series of topics involved in the theories, strategies, and techniques of effective negotiation. Students will submit a research paper that meets the upper-level rigorous writing requirement. In addition to traditional lecture and class discussion, students will engage in simulations and exercises to learn the material. Topics for the research papers may include (but are not limited to): avoiding being exploited, utilizing competitive negotiation moves, increasing collaboration, biases and cognitive illusions, emotions during the negotiation, principles of influence and persuasion, power in negotiation, culture and gender in negotiation, ethical considerations, and critiques of settlement advocacy.

Prerequisite: All lockstep courses except Constitutional Law.

It is recommended but not required that students have taken ADR Survey, Negotiation Theory & Practice Practicum, or The Business Negotiator.

## **Aggie Transactional Boot Camp (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-605 CRN 28510

2 Credits

Professor: Neal Newman & George Coleman

This course will be a five-day intensive transactional boot camp that involves client simulation. Your clients will be three entrepreneurs who decide to open a consulting business together. As their lawyers, students will draft the various formation documents for creating an LLC.

Students will be graded based on the quality of their completed LLC formation documents and their final presentation.

## Application required.

Prerequisite: (1) One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program; (2) Business Associations I.

### Schedule:

Monday, April 3 12:00 - 1:00 p.m.

Monday, April 10 12:00 - 1:00 p.m.

Monday - Friday, May 15-19 9:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Attendance: Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course.

An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.

## **Antitrust (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-606 CRN 28515

2 Credits

Professor: Randy Gordon

This course will examine the major contours of U.S. antitrust law, with a focus on issues that students will likely encounter in practice. These issues include private litigation, analysis of pricing systems and distribution plans, and the relationship of antitrust law to economics and other bodies of law.

The course will have a final exam.

**Prerequisite:** One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program.

## **Business Organizations and the FCPA (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-633 CRN 28664

1 Credit

Professor: Mike Koehler

The Foreign Corrupt Practices Act is a top legal concern for business organizations competing in the global marketplace. This course will introduce students to the FCPA and has the following learning objectives: (i) understanding the events and policy reasons that motivated Congress to enact the FCPA; (ii) appreciating the root causes of why companies often become the subject of FCPA; and (iii) gaining a comprehensive understanding of the FCPA's anti-bribery provisions and books and records and internal controls provisions including the ability to identify legal risk through issue-spotting videos.

**Prerequisite**: One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program.

#### Schedule:

Friday, January 20 9:00 a.m. - 5:30 p.m. (with 2.5 hour break) Saturday, January 21 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. (with 1 hour break)

Attendance: Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course.

An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.

## **Climate Change Seminar (Special Topics) CANCELLED**

LAW-7900-607 CRN 28535

2 Credit

Professor: Vanessa Casado Pérez

Exploration of the international framework to combat climate change. Analysis of evolving climate change control and adaptation policies from a domestic perspective. Evaluation of environmental protection, natural resources, and energy development regulation and policies tackling climate change and examination of the subsequent litigation. This course can satisfy the rigorous writing requirement.

Prerequisite: One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program.

## **Complex Intellectual Property Problems Seminar (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-608 CRN 28538

2 Credits

Professor: Megan Carpenter

This seminar tackles real-world intellectual property problems. This hands-on course engages various creators--such as authors, artists, entrepreneurs, inventors, and musicians--throughout the semester. Through this interaction, students will unpack, examine, and discuss the practical, policy, and theoretical implications of IP law in the real world.

**Prerequisite**: (1) All lockstep courses except Constitutional Law; (2) Copyrights, Intellectual Property Survey, Patent Law, or Trademark and Unfair Competition Law.

## **Environmental Covenants: Theory & Practice (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-634 CRN 28666

1 Credit

Professor: Wallace Kaufman and Zach Burt

Students in this simulation course will play the role of a new attorney, working with a client who wants to create environmental land use covenants and a senior partner who helps navigate the applicable law. Students will counsel and question the client, research applicable law, and draft covenants, all with feedback from the perspective of both the client and senior lawyer.

This course will be graded. Student grades will be based on class participation, written projects, and presentations.

**Prerequisite**: One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program.

**Attendance**: Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course. **An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.** 

#### Schedule:

Friday, Feb. 10 9:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. 9:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. Friday, Mar. 10 9:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. Saturday, Mar. 11 9:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. 9:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.

## **Ethics for the Family Law Practitioner (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-610 CRN 28549

1 Credit

Professor: Justice Lee Gabriel

Students will study the unique ethical and moral dilemmas that arise in the family law setting by considering the practitioner's ethical responsibilities to their client, opposing counsel and the court. The course is intended to help fill the gap between the traditional substantive professional responsibility course and the application of the standards in the practice of family law. To accomplish this, the course will take a problem solving approach to the subject.

Prerequisite: (1) One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program; (2) Family Law.

## **Fashion Law (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-639 CRN 29580

1 Credit

Professor: Irene Calboli

This course will offer an overview of the legal issues related to the fashion industry. In particular, this course will emphasize the analysis of the intellectual property aspects--primarily, but not exclusively, trademarks, design, and copyright--of the protection of fashion items This course will also address the business aspects of the fashion industry and some emerging issues, including the growing movement of sustainable (and slow) fashion as well as the potential impact of disruptive technologies, such as 3D printing, on the manufacturing and distribution of fashion items.

There will be a final paper, not a final exam.

**Prerequisite:** One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program. Completion of any Intellectual Property course is recommended, but not required.

### Schedule:

Saturday, March 4 9:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. Sunday, March 5 2:00 – 5:00 p.m. Saturday, April 1 10:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.

**Attendance**: Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course. **An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.** 

## **Federal Tax Practice & Procedure (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-611 CRN 28571

2 Credits

Professor: Bob Probasco

This course covers the practice, procedure, and ethics involved in federal tax controversies. Topics include ethics of tax practice; handling of audits; statutes of limitation; assessments of penalties; hearings before the IRS Appeals Office; tax liens; tax collection procedures; and litigation in federal courts.

There will be a final examination.

**Prerequisite**: (1) One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program; (2) Federal Income Tax.

## **Immigrant Rights Clinic (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-612 CRN 28577

4 Credits

Professor: Fatma Marouf

Students provide direct representation to immigrants in removal proceedings, gaining substantial litigation skills, including preparing for direct and cross-examination, working with expert witnesses, writing complex legal briefs, and arguing in court. Students also have the opportunity to engage in policy and advocacy projects. This clinic is graded.

This course counts toward the experiential requirement and the oral skills requirement.

**Prerequisite:** (1) One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program; (2) Immigration Law (may be taken concurrently).

#### Intellectual Property and Cross-Border Trade (Special Topics) CANCELLED 11-30-16

LAW-7900-613 CRN 28592

1 Credit

Professor: Irene Calboli

This course addresses the intellectual property issue that relate to international trade of goods and services, both in the brick and mortar world and online. In particular, this course addresses issues related to the acquisition and enforcement to intellectual property at the national level, and their impact on cross border trade. The course also focus on the geographic scope of the principle of exhaustion of intellectual property rights and the practice of "parallel imports" and "grey market goods" The course will cover, in details, issues related to patents, trade secrets, copyrights, and trademarks. It will also address different policies adopted in the U.S., the E.U., and other jurisdictions.

There will be a final paper, not a final exam.

Prerequisite: (1) One year of law school in the full time or part-time program; (2) at least one of the following courses: Copyrights, IP Survey, Patent Law, or Trademark & Unfair Competition Law.

Attendance: Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course. An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.

## Introduction to Cambodia: Building the Rule of Law (Special Topics)

LAW-7900-616 CRN 28624

0.5 Credit

Professor: Asst. Dean Cynthia Alkon and Charlotte Ku

The course will introduce students to the basics of international and comparative law, cross cultural communication, and being a global professional. This course will introduce students to the challenges of developing rule of law in a post-conflict environment. Students will study how the history of conflicts and genocide impact the Cambodian legal system.

This course includes a field trip to Cambodia. All short study field courses will be in three segments for a total of 2 credits graded. Students will complete the Field Study Preparation for 0.5 credits as a Spring 2017 course with the Field Study Trip Completed in May and the Field Study Debrief and Reflection Exercises completed during the Fall semester 2017 for an additional 1.5 credits.

Application required and due November 10.

**Prerequisite**: Successful completion of first semester of law school by Fall 2016. **May 2017 anticipated** graduates may not register for this course.

**Schedule:** The course will include both U.S. and Cambodia class sessions.

The law school class sessions will meet on Fridays, February 10, March 31 and April 7 from 11:00 a.m. to 12:50 p.m.

The Cambodia sessions are May 14-29, subject to change.

**Attendance**: Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course. **An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.** 

## Introduction to Ghana: Land Use Conflicts (Special Topics)

LAW-7900-617 CRN 28627

0.5 Credit

Professor: Vice Dean Aric Short and Thomas Mitchell

Students in this course learn the basics of international and comparative law, cross-cultural communication, and being a global professional. This course will also address the history, culture, and legal issues that provide context for the students' study of land use conflicts in Ghana in May of 2017.

This course includes a field trip to Ghana. All short study field courses will be in three segments for a total of 2 credits graded. Students will complete the Field Study Preparation for 0.5 credits as a Spring 2017

course with the Field Study Trip Completed in May and the Field Study Debrief and Reflection Exercises completed during the Fall semester 2017 for an additional 1.5 credits.

Application required and due November 10.

**Prerequisite**: Successful completion of first semester of law school by Fall 2016. **May 2017 anticipated** graduates may not register for this course.

**Schedule:** The course will include both U.S. and Ghana class sessions.

The law school class sessions will meet on Fridays, February 10, March 31 and April 7 from 11:00 a.m. to 12:50 p.m. The Ghana sessions are May 14-29, subject to change.

**Attendance**: Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course. **An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.** 

## **Introduction to Jersey: Facilitating Trade (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-635 CRN 28667

0.5 Credit

Professor: Dean Andrew Morriss and William Magnuson

The course will introduce students to the basics of international and comparative law, cross cultural communication, and being a global professional. Jersey is a major international financial center and the course will introduce students to how businesses and investors make use of Jersey structures to invest in Great Britain, the EU, and the world. This course will introduce students to the British Constitution, European Union financial regulation and the legal issues involved in wealth management.

This course includes a field trip to Jersey. All short study field courses will be in three segments for a total of 2 credits graded. Students will complete the Field Study Preparation for 0.5 credits as a Spring 2017 course with the Field Study Trip Completed in May and the Field Study Debrief and Reflection Exercises completed during the Fall semester 2017 for an additional 1.5 credits.

Application required and due November 10.

**Prerequisite**: Successful completion of first semester of law school by Fall 2016. **May 2017 anticipated** graduates may not register for this course.

**Schedule:** The course will include both U.S. and Jersey class sessions.

The law school class sessions will meet on Fridays, February 10, March 31 and April 7 from 11:00 a.m. to 12:50 p.m. The Jersey sessions are May 14-29, subject to change.

**Attendance**: Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course. **An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.** 

#### Issues Involving Advanced Secured Transactions (Special Topics) CANCELLED 12-21-16

LAW-7900-618 CRN 28631

2 Credits

Professor: William Henning

Article 9 of the Uniform Commercial Code facilitates a wide range of transactions that are beyond the scope of a basic secured-transactions course, including the outright sale of various rights to the payment of money, transactions involving mortgage-backed promissory notes, loan participation agreements, and asset based securitizations. For each type of transaction, students will also study law other than Article 9 that impacts the transaction. There will be a final exam.

Prerequisite: (1) One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program; (2) Secured Transactions.

## **LARW III: Criminal Law Drafting (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-619 CRN 28635

2 Credits

Professor: Lori Kaspar

This practical course teaches students how to draft documents used in Texas criminal cases. Using the Code of Criminal Procedure and the Penal Code, students will draft documents based on actual criminal cases—warrants, motions and responses, notices, pretrial writs, stipulations, and jury instructions. Students will draft a variety of documents throughout the course including a major persuasive motion and response.

**Prerequisite**: One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program, including LARW I & II and Criminal Procedure.

#### Law and Social Science Seminar (Special Topics)

LAW-7900-622 CRN 28536

2 Credits

Professor: Milan Markovic

Social science increasingly influences and shapes legal doctrine in areas ranging from criminal law and labor and employment to shareholder rights. The Law and Social Science Seminar provides students with an opportunity to discuss and analyze work from a series of renowned scholars who approach the law from economic, sociological, and psychological perspectives. The ultimate objective of the seminar is for students to produce their own papers that incorporate perspectives from the social sciences.

Prerequisite: All lockstep courses except Constitutional Law.

## **Legal Project Management (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-623 CRN 28547

1 Credit

Professor: Chris Odionu

Legal project management is a method to plan, execute and control a legal engagement to provide clients with predictable cost. Students will acquire the skills and techniques needed to develop scope of engagement and tasks to be completed, identify time and cost constraints, and develop budgets to complete a matter.

**Prerequisite**: One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program.

#### Schedule:

Friday, February 3 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Saturday, February 4 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Friday, February 24 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

**Attendance requirements**: Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course. **An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.** 

## **Low Income Tax Clinic (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-624 CRN 28553

3 Credits

Professor: Bob Probasco

Students will have the opportunity to directly represent low income taxpayers in controversies before the Internal Revenue Service (IRS), in U.S. Tax Court, and in Federal District Courts. Clinic students represent taxpayers involved in tax examinations (audits), administrative appeals, collection matters, and cases before the federal courts. This clinic is graded.

This course counts toward the oral skills requirement.

**Prerequisite**: (1) One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program; (2) Federal Income Tax; (3) Federal Tax Practice & Procedure (may be taken concurrently).

#### Application required.

Prior Tax Experience: One does not need prior tax experience to enroll in this Clinic. The seminar component and the requisite Federal Tax Practice & Procedure course include substantive review of issues common to taxpayer controversies with the IRS.

## Seminar on Criminal Justice Scholarship & Advocacy (Special Topics)

LAW-7900-625 CRN 28594

2 Credits

Professor: Lisa Rich

Policymakers at all levels of U.S. government are engaged in examining current criminal justice policies in an attempt to make those policies more fair, transparent, and effective, and to rid the system of its unwarranted disparities in treatment of underprivileged segments of society. These policymakers rely on academic and scholarly work to provide options and support for policy change. This seminar will provide students interested in criminal justice the opportunity to conduct research in a particular area of criminal law, develop a scholarly article worthy of publishing, receive faculty and peer review on their work, and learn how scholarship can affect change.

This course can fulfill the Rigorous Writing Requirement.

**Prerequisite**: Demonstrated interest in criminal justice, demonstrated proficiency in legal analysis, research, and writing, and willingness to produce scholarly work product. Participation in the course is by invitation only.

## Suing and Defending the Government (Special Topics)

LAW-7900-630 CRN 28523

2 Credits

Professor: J. Paul George

This course covers the fundamentals involved when plaintiffs bring civil claims against government entities. The issues will be examined from both the plaintiffs' and defendants' perspectives. The actions include negligence claims (auto accidents are the most common), contract enforcement, civil/human rights claims, and regulatory challenges brought against municipal, state, federal, and foreign government defendants. In addition to the substantive law in these cases, we will study who may bring claims, sovereign immunity and its exceptions, remedies (the range of money damages and interlocutory relief), and additional government defenses such as abstention.

**Prerequisite:** (1) One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program; (2) Constitutional Law.

## Trade, Investment, & Development (Special Topics)

LAW-7900-628 CRN 28625

3 Credits

Professor: Elizabeh Trujillo

This course introduces students to basic legal principles for international trade and investment and their connection to economic development. Students will examine the World Trade Organization and provisions from regional trade agreements, like the NAFTA and the Trans-Pacific Partnership Agreement, including their dispute settlement processes and their methods of addressing environmental and labor controversies as well as emerging concerns of Intellectual Property rights, climate change, and energy.

**Assessment**: Take Home Exam and 2 short papers with 2 short presentations for class discussion on class reading materials.

This course counts toward the oral skills requirement.

**Prerequisites**: One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program.

#### WEEKEND AND CONDENSED COURSES

## **Aggie Transactional Boot Camp (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-605 CRN 28510

2 Credits

Professor: Neal Newman & George Coleman

This course will be a five-day intensive transactional boot camp that involves client simulation. Your clients will be three entrepreneurs who decide to open a consulting business together. As their lawyers, students will draft the various formation documents for creating an LLC.

Students will be graded based on the quality of their completed LLC formation documents and their final presentation.

Prerequisite: (1) One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program; (2) Business Associations I.

#### Schedule:

Monday, April 3 12:00 - 1:00 p.m. Monday, April 10 12:00 - 1:00 p.m. Monday - Friday, May 15-19 9:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Attendance: Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course.

An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.

## **Business Organizations and the FCPA (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-633 CRN 28664

1 Credit

Professor: Mike Koehler

The Foreign Corrupt Practices Act is a top legal concern for business organizations competing in the global marketplace. This course will introduce students to the FCPA and has the following learning objectives: (i) understanding the events and policy reasons that motivated Congress to enact the FCPA; (ii) appreciating the root causes of why companies often become the subject of FCPA; and (iii) gaining a comprehensive understanding of the FCPA's anti-bribery provisions and books and records and internal controls provisions including the ability to identify legal risk through issue-spotting videos.

**Prerequisite**: One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program.

**Attendance**: Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course. **An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.** 

#### Schedule:

Friday, January 20 9:00 a.m. - 5:30 p.m. (with 2.5 hour break) Saturday, January 21 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. (with 1 hour break)

## **Environmental Covenants: Theory & Practice (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-634 CRN 28666

1 Credit

Professor: Wallace Kaufman and Zach Burt

Students in this simulation course will play the role of a new attorney, working with a client who wants to create environmental land use covenants and a senior partner who helps navigate the applicable law. Students will counsel and question the client, research applicable law, and draft covenants, all with feedback from the perspective of both the client and senior lawyer.

This course will be graded. Student grades will be based on class participation, written projects, and presentations.

**Prerequisite**: One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program.

**Attendance**: Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course. **An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.** 

#### Schedule:

Friday, Feb. 10	9:30 a.m 12:30 p.m.	Friday, Mar. 10	9:30 a.m 12:30 p.m.
Saturday, Feb. 11	9:30 a.m 12:30 p.m.	Saturday, Mar. 11	9:30 a.m 12:30 p.m.

## ePayments Law & Business (Special Topics)

LAW-7900-632 CRN 28663

2 Credits

Professor: Jason Korosec

This course explores the world of electronic payments with an emphasis on the business models and legal superstructures that have facilitated the phenomenal growth of ePayments in the digital age. Students will learn—from the perspectives of technology, consumers, merchants, and banks—how electronic transfers of value and resolution of transactional disputes occur. Evaluated systems will range from the established credit-and-debit card networks to cutting-edge emergent payment systems made possible by the eCommerce technology.

**Prerequisite**: One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program, including Contracts. Completion of or concurrent enrollment in Payment Systems is helpful, but not required.

**Attendance**: This is a condensed course. A student cannot miss more than 1 class without being administratively withdrawn.

#### Schedule:

Friday, January 13	10:00 a.m 3:00 p.m.	Friday, February 17	10:00 a.m 3:00 p.m.
Saturday, January 14	10:00 a.m 3:00 p.m.	Saturday, February 18	10:00 a.m 3:00 p.m.
Friday, January 27	10:00 a.m 3:00 p.m.		
Saturday, January 28	10:00 a.m 3:00 p.m.		

## **Fashion Law (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-639 CRN 29580

1 Credit

Professor: Irene Calboli

This course will offer an overview of the legal issues related to the fashion industry. In particular, this course will emphasize the analysis of the intellectual property aspects--primarily, but not exclusively, trademarks, design, and copyright--of the protection of fashion items This course will also address the business aspects of the fashion industry and some emerging issues, including the growing movement of sustainable (and slow) fashion as well as the potential impact of disruptive technologies, such as 3D printing, on the manufacturing and distribution of fashion items.

There will be a final paper, not a final exam.

**Prerequisite:** One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program. Completion of any Intellectual Property course is recommended, but not required.

#### Schedule:

Saturday, March 4 9:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. Sunday, March 5 2:00 – 5:00 p.m. Saturday, April 1 10:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.

**Attendance**: Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course. **An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.** 

## Intellectual Property and Cross-Border Trade (Special Topics) CANCELLED 11-30-16

LAW-7900-613 CRN 28592

1 Credit

Professor: Irene Calboli

This course addresses the intellectual property issue that relate to international trade of goods and services, both in the brick and mortar world and online. In particular, this course addresses issues related to the acquisition and enforcement to intellectual property at the national level, and their impact on cross border trade. The course also focus on the geographic scope of the principle of exhaustion of intellectual property rights and the practice of "parallel imports" and "grey market goods" The course will cover, in details, issues related to patents, trade secrets, copyrights, and trademarks. It will also address different policies adopted in the U.S., the E.U., and other jurisdictions.

There will be a final paper, not a final exam.

**Prerequisite:** (1) One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program; (2) at least one of the following courses: Copyrights, IP Survey, Patent Law, or Trademark & Unfair Competition Law.

#### Schedule:

Saturday, March 4 9:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.
Sunday, March 5 2:00 – 5:00 p.m.
Saturday, April 1 10:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.

## **Legal Project Management (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-623 CRN 28547

1 Credits

Professor: Chris Odionu

Legal project management is a method to plan, execute and control a legal engagement to provide clients with predictable cost. Students will acquire the skills and techniques needed to develop scope of engagement and tasks to be completed, identify time and cost constraints, and develop budgets to complete a matter.

**Prerequisite**: One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program.

#### Schedule:

Friday, February 3 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Saturday, February 4 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Friday, February 24 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

**Attendance requirements**: Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course. **An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.** 

#### FIELD TRIP COMPONENT COURSES

Contemporary Issues in Water Resources: U.S. Mexico Water-Food Nexus, Guanajuato, Mexico - Spring Break 2017 (Special Topics)

LAW-7900-609 CRN 28539

2 Credits

Professor: Gabriel Eckstein

This Spring Break course (March 2017) will provide a comparative analysis of the role of water, agriculture, and food production in Texas and Guanajuato, Mexico. It will include an analysis of the biophysical, social, legal, and institutional factors in decision-making. Exposure to cultural, institutional, social, political, regulatory, and economic differences among countries is crucial to developing strong critical thinking skills. The readings and lectures will cover the fundamental principles that are necessary for understanding water issues in both countries.

#### Application required and due November 10.

This is a graded course

**Prerequisite**: One year in law school in the full-time or part-time program.

**Schedule:** The course will include both U.S. and Guanajuato, Mexico class sessions.

The law school class sessions will meet on Fridays, January 27, February 10, and February 24 from 11:00 a.m. to 12:50 p.m.

The Mexico sessions will meet during the week of March 13-17, 2017 (spring break).

**Attendance requirements:** Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course. **An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.** 

## Introduction to Cambodia: Building the Rule of Law (Special Topics)

LAW-7900-616 CRN 28624

0.5 Credit

Professor: Assoc. Dean Cynthia Alkon and Charlotte Ku

The course will introduce students to the basics of international and comparative law, cross cultural communication, and being a global professional. This course will introduce students to the challenges of developing rule of law in a post-conflict environment. Students will study how the history of conflicts and genocide impact the Cambodian legal system.

This course includes a field trip to Cambodia. All short study field courses will be in three segments for a total of 2 credits graded. Students will complete the Field Study Preparation for 0.5 credits as a Spring 2017 course with the Field Study Trip Completed in May and the Field Study Debrief and Reflection Exercises completed during the Fall semester 2017 for an additional 1.5 credits.

Application required and due November 10.

**Prerequisite**: Successful completion of first semester of law school by Fall 2016. **May 2017 anticipated** graduates may not register for this course.

**Schedule:** The course will include both U.S. and Cambodia class sessions.

The law school class sessions will meet on Fridays, February 10, March 31 and April 7 from 11:00 a.m. to 12:50 p.m. The Cambodia sessions are May 14-29, subject to change.

**Attendance requirements:** Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course. **An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.** 

#### Introduction to Ghana: Land Use Conflicts (Special Topics)

LAW-7900-617 CRN 28627

0.5 Credit

Professor: Vice Dean Aric Short and Thomas Mitchell

Students in this course learn the basics of international and comparative law, cross-cultural communication, and being a global professional. This course will also address the history, culture, and legal issues that provide context for the students' study of land use conflicts in Ghana in May of 2017.

This course includes a field trip to Ghana. All short study field courses will be in three segments for a total of 2 credits graded. Students will complete the Field Study Preparation for 0.5 credits as a Spring 2017 course with the Field Study Trip Completed in May and the Field Study Debrief and Reflection Exercises completed during the Fall semester 2017 for an additional 1.5 credits.

Application required and due November 10.

**Prerequisite**: Successful completion of first semester of law school by Fall 2016. **May 2017 anticipated** graduates may not register for this course.

**Schedule:** The course will include both U.S. and Ghana class sessions.

The law school class sessions will meet on Fridays, February 10, March 31 and April 7 from 11:00 a.m. to 12:50 p.m. The Ghana sessions are May 14-29, subject to change.

**Attendance requirements:** Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course. **An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.** 

## **Introduction to Jersey: Facilitating Trade (Special Topics)**

LAW-7900-635 CRN 28667

0.5 Credit

Professor: Dean Andrew Morriss and William Magnuson

The course will introduce students to the basics of international and comparative law, cross cultural communication, and being a global professional. Jersey is a major international financial center and the course will introduce students to how businesses and investors make use of Jersey structures to invest in Great Britain, the EU, and the world. This course will introduce students to the British Constitution, European Union financial regulation and the legal issues involved in wealth management.

This course includes a field trip to Jersey. All short study field courses will be in three segments for a total of 2 credits graded. Students will complete the Field Study Preparation for 0.5 credits as a Spring 2017 course with the Field Study Trip Completed in May and the Field Study Debrief and Reflection Exercises completed during the Fall semester 2017 for an additional 1.5 credits.

Application required and due November 10.

**Prerequisite**: Successful completion of first semester of law school by Fall 2016. **May 2017 anticipated graduates may not register for this course.** 

**Schedule:** The course will include both U.S. and Jersey class sessions.

The law school class sessions will meet on Fridays, February 10, March 31 and April 7 from 11:00 a.m. to 12:50 p.m. The Jersey sessions are May 14-29, subject to change.

**Attendance requirements:** Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course. **An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course.** 

#### Special Problems in Corporate Law: Offshore Financial Transactions, Cayman Islands

LAW-7409-601 CRN 28597

2 Credits

Professor: Dean Andrew Morriss & Mark Burge

This course is a combined classroom and field experience in the Cayman Islands designed to provide a foundation for the examination of international business and tax strategies and related policy issues. The course will provide introductory knowledge and concepts to students, so that, as part of their legal practice, they will be able to assist clients in evaluating international business strategies. Students will study the various business goals that may motivate U.S. corporations to organize and utilize offshore

business entities, and will examine the broader policy and legal issues related to the use of such entities. Most importantly, students will have the opportunity to meet and interact with professionals and policymakers from the Cayman Islands.

#### Application required and due November 10.

**Prerequisite:** (1) Business Associations I; (2) International Business Transactions (may be taken concurrently); (3) Taxation of Business Entities (may be taken concurrently).

**Schedule:** The course will include both U.S. and Cayman class sessions. The Cayman sessions will meet during the week of March 13-18, 2017 (spring break). The class sessions at the law school will meet for orientation on February 10 from 11:00 a.m. to 12:50 p.m. and for class on March 3, March 24, and April 21 from 10:30 a.m.-2:00 p.m.

**Attendance requirements:** Students must attend the entire classroom component to earn credit in the course. **An absence for any reason will result in administrative withdrawal from the course**.

#### SECOND SEMESTER LOCKSTEP SEQUENCE

### **Day Division**

All full-time and part-time students will be registered for LARW II at one of these times.

Course #	Course Name	<u>Hrs</u>	<u>Professor</u>	<u>Days</u>	<u>Time</u>	Room
LAW-7002-601	Legal Analysis, Research & Writing II §1	3	Morrison	TR	1:30-2:45 pm	212
LAW-7002-602	Legal Analysis, Research & Writing II §2	3	Pauli	TR	1:30-2:45 pm	106
LAW-7002-603	Legal Analysis, Research & Writing II §3	3	Murphy	TR	1:30-2:45 pm	Lib 49
LAW-7002-604	Legal Analysis, Research & Writing II §4	3	Kelly	TR	10:30-11:45 am	207
LAW-7002-605	Legal Analysis, Research & Writing II §5	3	Murphy	TR	10:30-11:45 am	201
LAW-7002-606	Legal Analysis, Research & Writing II §6	3	Burge	TR	10:30-11:45 am	Lib 49
LAW-7002-607	Legal Analysis, Research & Writing II §7	3	Rich	MW	10:30-11:45 am	207
LAW-7002-608	Legal Analysis, Research & Writing II §8	3	Kelly	MW	10:30-11:45 am	107
LAW-7002-609	Legal Analysis, Research & Writing II §9	3	Sobol	MW	10:30-11:45 am	212

All full-time and part-time students will be registered for Property at one of these times.

Course #	Course Name	<u>Hrs</u>	<u>Professor</u>	<b>Days</b>	<u>Time</u>	Room
LAW-7032-601	Property §1	4	Morriss	TRF	8:30-10:20 am	201
LAW-7032-602	Property §2	4	Short	MW	8:30-10:20 am	201
LAW-7032-603	Property §3	4	Holland	MW	1:30-3:20 pm	212

All full-time and part-time students will be registered for Contracts at one of these times.

Course #	Course Name	<u>Hrs</u>	<u>Professor</u>	<b>Days</b>	<u>Time</u>	Room
LAW-7017-601	Contracts §1	4	Burge	TR	1:30-3:20 pm	204
LAW-7017-602	Contracts §2	4	Barnes	TR	1:30-3:20 pm	202
LAW-7017-603	Contracts §3	4	Snyder	WF	8:30-10:20 am	204

All full-time students will be registered for Civil Procedure at one of these times.

Course #	Course Name	<u>Hrs</u>	<u>Professor</u>	<u>Days</u>	<u>Time</u>	Room
LAW-7005-601	Civil Procedure §1	4	George	MW	1:30-3:20 pm	201
LAW-7005-602	Civil Procedure §2	4	Vishnubhakat	MW	1:30-3:20 pm	204
LAW-7005-603	Civil Procedure §3	4	Pierce	TR	10:00-11:50 am	202

Course # **Course Name** Professor Room Hrs Days Time LAW-7900-636 Professional Identity §1 0.5 Manhire 1:00-2:00 pm Lec Hall Class meets January, 13, 20, February 3, 10, 24, and March 10. LAW-7900-637 Professional Identity §2 Manhire 1:00-2:00 pm Lec Hall Class meets January, 13, 20, February 3, 10, 24, and March 10. LAW-7900-638 Professional Identity §3 Manhire F 1:00-2:00 pm Lec Hall Class meets January, 13, 20, February 3, 10, 17, and March 3.

Professional Identity is a condensed course. A student cannot miss more than 1 class without being administratively withdrawn.

## **Day Division Course Grid**

MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY
8:30-10:20 Property §2 (4) Short	8:30-10:20 Property §1 (4) Morriss	8:30-10:20 Contracts §3 (4) Snyder Property §2 (4) Short	8:30-10:20 Property §1 (4) Morriss	8:30-10:20 Contracts §3 (4) Snyder Property §1 (4) Morriss
10:00-11:50	10:00-11:50 Civil Procedure §3 (4) Pierce	10:00-11:50	10:00-11:50 Civil Procedure §3 (4) Pierce	10:00-11:50
10:30-11:45 LARW II (3) §7 Rich §8 Kelly §9 Sobol	10:30-11:45 LARW II (3) §4 Kelly §5 Murphy §6 Burge	10:30-11:45 LARW II (3) §7 Rich §8 Kelly §9 Sobol	10:30-11:45 LARW II (3) §4 Kelly §5 Murphy §6 Burge	<u>10:30-11:45</u>
	12:00-1:00 Academic Support			
				1:00-2:00 Professional Identity Jan. 13- §§§ 1, 2 & 3 Jan. 20- §§§ 1, 2 & 3 Feb. 3- §§§ 1, 2 & 3 Feb. 10- §§§ 1, 2 & 3 Feb. 17- §3 Feb. 24- §§ 1 & 2 Mar. 3- §3 Mar. 10- §§ 1 & 2 Manhire
1:30-2:45	1:30-2:45 LARW II (3) §1 Morrison §2 Pauli §3 Murphy	1:30-2:45	1:30-2:45 LARW II (3) §1 Morrison §2 Pauli §3 Murphy	1:30-2:45
1:30-3:20 Civil Procedure (4) §1 George §2 Vishnubakat Property §3 (4) Holland	1:30-3:20 Contracts (4) §1Burge §2 Barnes	1:30-3:20 Civil Procedure (4) §1 George §2 Vishnubakat Property §3 (4) Holland	1:30-3:20 Contracts (4) §1Burge §2 Barnes	1:30-3:20

## FOURTH SEMESTER LOCKSTEP SEQUENCE

## **Day Division**

All part-time fourth semester day students must register for Civil Procedure at one of these times:

Course #	Course Name	<u>Hrs</u>	<u>Professor</u>	<b>Days</b>	<u>Time</u>	Room
LAW-7005-601	Civil Procedure §1	4	George	MW	1:30-3:20 pm	201
LAW-7005-602	Civil Procedure §2	4	Vishnubhakat	MW	1:30-3:20 pm	204
LAW-7005-603	Civil Procedure §3	4	Pierce	TR	10:00-11:50 am	202

## **Day Division Course Grid**

MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY
10:00-11:50	10:00-11:50 Civil Procedure (4) §3 <b>Pierce</b>	10:00-11:50	10:00-11:50 Civil Procedure (4) §3 Pierce	<u>10:00-11:50</u>
1:30-3:20 Civil Procedure (4) §1 George §2 Vishnubhakat	1:30-3:20	1:30-3:20 Civil Procedure (4) §1 George §2 Vishnubhakat	1:30-3:20	1:30-3:20

## **COURSE LISTINGS**

## **Day Courses**

TITLE	COURSE #	CRN#	HRS	DAYS	START TIME	END TIME	START DATE	END DATE	PROFESSOR	RM	
Academic Support TA	LAW-7910-601	28489	1	N/A	N/A	N/A	1/9/17	4/24/17	McGrath, James	TBA	
	Prerequisite:	Professor approval required. No Howdy registration. Pass/Fail course.									
Accounting for	LAW-7108-601	28492	2	R	1:00PM	2:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Johnson, James	216	
Lawyers	Prerequisite:	One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program.									
Administrative	LAW-7113-601	28495	3	MW	10:30AM	11:45AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Pham,	104	
Law	Prerequisite:	Lehuyen  One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program.									
ADR Competition	LAW-7957S-601	28572	1	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	Ellis, Jennifer	N/A	
Competition	Prerequisite:	Professor approval required; no Howdy registration. This course counts toward the oral skills requirement. Pass/Fail course.									
ADR Survey: Negotiation,	LAW-7222S-601	28519	3	MW	4:30PM	5:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Washington, Karen	201	
Mediation, & Arbitration	Prerequisite:	One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program.  This course counts toward the oral skills requirement.									
Advanced Topics in	LAW-7900-604	28503	2	W	4:00PM	5:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Reilly, Peter	106	
Negotiation Seminar (Special Topics)	Prerequisite:	It is reco Theory 8	All lockstep courses except Constitutional Law. It is recommended but not required that students have taken ADR Survey, Negotiation Theory & Practice Practicum, or The Business Negotiator. Limited enrollment course. No Howdy registration.								
Advanced Torts	LAW-7104-601	28505	3	T R	10:30AM	11:45AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Harrington, Maxine	212	
	Prerequisite:	One year	of law	school in	the full-time	or part-tim	e program,	including To			
Aggie	LAW-7900-605	28510	2	M M	12:00PM 12:00PM	1:00PM 1:00PM	4/3/17 4/10/17		Newman, Neal & George	107 107	
Transactional Boot Camp				M-F	8:30AM	3:30PM	5/15/17	5/19/17	Coleman	107	
(Special Topics)	Prerequisite:	<ul> <li>(1) One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program;</li> <li>(2) Business Associations I</li> <li>Application required. No Howdy registration.</li> </ul>									
Antitrust	LAW-7900-606	28515	2	М	8:30AM	10:20AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Gordon,	206	
(Special Topics)	Prerequisite:	One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program.									

TITLE	COURSE #	CRN#	HRS	DAYS	START TIME	END TIME	START DATE	END DATE	PROFESSOR	RM	
Business Associations I	LAW-7056-601	28522	3	MW	10:30AM	11:45AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Alexander, Lisa	202	
Associations	Prerequisite:	One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program, including Contracts.									
Business	LAW-7057-601	28524	3	MW	10:30AM	11:45AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Newman, Neal	201	
Associations II	Prerequisite:	(1) One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program, including Contracts; (2) Business Associations I or Business Associations (four credit-hour course offered prior to fall 2013).									
Business Fundamentals	LAW-7552-601	28526	2	W	1:00PM	2:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Snyder, Frank	216	
for Lawyers	Prerequisite:	One year	One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program.								
Business Organizations	LAW-7900-633	28664	1	F S	9:00AM 9:00AM	5:30PM 4:00PM	1/20/17 1/21/17		Koehler, Mike	206 206	
and the FCPA (Special Topics)	Prerequisite:	-		school in	the full-time	e or part-tim	e program.		WIIKC	200	
Civil Procedure	LAW-7005-601	28530	4	MW	1:30PM	3:20PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	George, Paul	201	
§1	Prerequisite:	All part-time fourth semester day students must register for Civil Procedure.									
Civil Procedure §2	LAW-7005-602	28532	4	MW	1:30PM	3:20PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Vishnubhakat, Saurabh	204	
<b>3</b> -	Prerequisite:	All part-time fourth semester day students must register for Civil Procedure.									
Civil Procedure §3	LAW-7005-603	28533	4	TR	10:00AM	11:50AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Pierce, Tanya	202	
30	Prerequisite:	All part-time fourth semester day students must register for Civil Procedure.									
Climate Change Seminar	LAW-7900-607	<del>28535</del>	2	M W	1:00PM	2:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	<del>Casado Pérez,</del> <del>Vanessa</del>		
(Special Topics) CANCELLED	Prerequisite:	One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program.  This class will meet twice a week for the first six weeks of the semester and during the last week of the semester, for a total of fourteen meetings).  Limited enrollment course. No Howdy registration.									
		Lillited	.111 011111	chi cours	e. No Howay	y registration					
Complex Intellectual	LAW-7900-608	28538	2	Т	10:00AM	11:50AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Carpenter, Megan	103	
Property Problems Seminar	Prerequisite:	(1) All lockstep courses except Constitutional Law; (2) Copyrights, Intellectual Property Survey, Patent Law, or Trademark and Unfair Competition Law.  Class meets in-class bi-weekly; other class meets online.									
(Special Topics)		Limited 6	nrollm	ent cours	e. No Howdy	y registratior	n. 				

TITLE	COURSE #	CRN#	HRS	DAYS	START TIME	END TIME	START DATE	END DATE	PROFESSOR	RM
Contemporary Issues in Water Resources: U.S. Mexico Water-	LAW-7900-609  Prerequisite:	28539 One year	2 r of law	F F F M-F school in	11:00AM 11:00AM 11:00AM TBA the full-time	12:50PM 12:50PM 12:50PM TBA e or part-tim	1/27/17 2/10/17 2/24/17 3/13/17 e program.	3/17/17	Eckstein, Gabriel	103 212 103
Food Nexus, Guanajuato, Mexico (Special Topics)		Graded of This cour	course. rse inclu on requ	udes a fie		anajuato, Me	exico.			
Criminal Procedure §1	Prerequisite:	28540 One year	3 r of law	T R school in	1:30PM the full-time	2:45PM e or part-tim	1/9/17 e program.	4/24/17	Seymore, Malinda	207
Domestic Violence	LAW-7622-601	28542	2	М	8:30AM	10:20AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Ayres, Susan	216
Seminar	Prerequisite:		-		ot Constituti e. No Howd <sup>,</sup>	onal Law. y registratior	n.			
Employment Law	LAW-7260-601	28543	3	M W	3:00PM	4:15PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Green, Michael	104
	Prerequisite:	One year	roriaw	school in	the full-time	e or part-tim	e program.			
Employment Mediation	LAW-7862S-601	28545	2	R	4:30PM	5:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Young, Jim	019
Clinic (biweekly)	Prerequisite:	profession required Limited 6 Employn This cour Pass/Fail	onal exp enrollment Me rse cour course tory Cli	ent coursediation (and to the course of the	mediation a e. No Howd <sup>o</sup> Clinic applica d the oral sk  tation on Fri	e or part-tim nd/or emplo y registration tion requirem ills requirem iday January	yment law n. d. ent.	is preferred		
Entrepreneur- ship Law Clinic	LAW-7867-601	28548	2	Т	4:00PM	5:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Cantey, Benton & David Cook	019
	Prerequisite:	(2) Busin to fall 20 Limited 6 Entrepre This cour Pass/Fail *Manda	ess Asso 13). enrollmoneurshi rse cour course tory Cli	ociations ent cours i <u>p Law Cli</u> nts towar	I or Business  e. No Howdinic application  d the oral sk  tation on Fri	time or part- s Association y registratior on required. ills requirem iday January	s (four cred	lit-hour cou	rse offered prior	

TITLE	COURSE #	CRN#	HRS	DAYS	START TIME	END TIME	START DATE	END DATE	PROFESSOR	RM
Environmental Covenants: Theory &	LAW-7900-634	28666	1	F S F S	9:30AM 9:30AM	12:30PM 12:30PM	2/10/17 3/10/17	2/11/17 3/11/17	Kaufman, Wallace & Zach Burt	103 103
Practice (Special Topics)	Prerequisite:	One year	of law	school in	the full-time	e or part-tim	e program.			
ePayments Law & Business	LAW-7900-632	28663	2	FS FS FS	10:00AM 10:00AM 10:00AM	3:00PM 3:00PM 3:00PM	1/13/17 1/27/17 2/17/17	1/14/17 1/28/17 2/18/17	Korosec, Jason	104 104 104
(Special Topics)	Prerequisite:	Completi	on of o	school in r concurr	the full-time	e or part-tim ent in Payme	e program, ent Systems	including Co	ontracts. out not required.	101
Ethics for the Family Law	LAW-7900-610	28549	1	R	5:00PM	5:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Gabriel, Justice Lee	206
Practitioner (Special Topics)	Prerequisite:	including	Family	Law.	the full-time	·	-			
Evidence §1	LAW-7080-601	28550	4	TR	8:30AM	10:20AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Seymore, Malinda	204
	Prerequisite:	One year including			the full-time	e or part-tim	e program,			
Externship §1	LAW-7835-601	28552	1	W	8:30AM	9:45AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Becker,	207
	LAW-7836-601	28555	2	W	8:30AM	9:45AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Cecily	
	LAW-7837-601	28558	3	W	8:30AM	9:45AM	1/9/17	4/24/17		
	LAW-7838-601	28559	4	W	8:30AM	9:45AM	1/9/17	4/24/17		
	Prerequisite:	Professo Pass/Fail Orientati	r appro course on clas	val requii s on Jan.	urs; no hono red. No Howo 6 from 9am- vi-weekly the	dy registration	on.			
Externship §2	LAW-7835-602	28560	1	W	4:30PM	5:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Becker,	216
	LAW-7836-602	28561	2	W	4:30PM	5:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Cecily	
	LAW-7837-602	28562	3	W	4:30PM	5:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17		
	LAW-7838-602	28563	4	W	4:30PM	5:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17		
	Prerequisite:	Professo Pass/Fail Orientati	r appro course on clas	val requii s on Jan.	urs; no hono red. No Howo 6 from 9am- i-weekly the	dy registration 1pm.				
Family Law	LAW-7301-601	28565	3	T R	1:30PM	2:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Spurlock, Joe	201
	Prerequisite:	One year	of law	school in	the full-time	e or part-tim	e program.			

TITLE	COURSE #	CRN#	HRS	DAYS	START TIME	END TIME	START DATE	END DATE	PROFESSOR	RM
Family Law & Benefits Clinic	LAW-7865S-601	28566	3	MW	4:30PM	5:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Contreras, Celestina	020
	Prerequisite:	(1) All loo	ckstep	courses; (2	2) 45 comple	eted hours.				
				_		ode violatior			_	
		•						stration. Pa	ss/Fail course.	
						ills requirem		nav not dro	p the course	
				_	-	_		-	w & Benefits	
		Clinic aft	er the	12th day	of classes wi	II receive a f	ailing grade	e		
						day January	13, 12:00	3pm in CC.		
		All clinic	c stude	nts must	attend.					
Fashion Law	LAW-7900-639	29580	1	S	9:00AM	4:30PM	3/4/17		Calboli,	104
(Special Topics)				SU	2:00PM	5:00PM	3/5/17		Irene	104
				S	10:00AM	1:00PM	4/1/17			104
	Prerequisite:	-				e or part-tim ty course is i		led hut not	required	
		Completi	1011 O1 0	iny intene	ctuurrroper	ty course is i	ccommene	ica, bat not	required.	
Federal Tax	LAW-7900-611	28571	2	Т	1:00PM	2:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Probasco,	206
Practice &									Bob	
Procedure	Prerequisite:				l in the full-t	ime or part-	time progra	ım;		
(Special Topics)		(2) Feder	ai iiico	ille rax.						
First Amendment	LAW-7316-601	28573	3	TR	1:30PM	2:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Rambo, Lynn	104
Amendment	Prerequisite:	(1) One y (2) Const			l in the full-t	ime or part-	time progra	ım;	- Lyiiii	
Health Law	LAW-7318-601	28576	3	TR	4:30PM	5:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Harrington, Maxine	202
	Prerequisite:	One year	of law	school in	the full-time	e or part-tim	e program,	including To		
Immigrant	LAW-7900-612	28577	4	MW	4:30PM	5:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Marouf,	019
Rights Clinic	Prerequisite:	(1) One v	ear of	law schoo	l in the full-t	ime or part-	time progra	ım·	Fatma	
(Special Topics)	Trerequisite.				be taken co	•	une progre	,		
						ent course. I	No Howdy r	egistration.		
									s requirement.	
				nic Orient		day January	13, 12:00	3pm in CC.		
		All Clinic	c stude	nts must	attend.					
Immigration	LAW-7332-601	28578	3	MW	1:30PM	2:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Pham,	107
Law		_							Lehuyen	
	Prerequisite:	One year	of law	school in	the full-time	e or part-tim	e program.			
Independent	LAW-7816	TBA	1	N/A	N/A	N/A	1/9/17	4/24/17	Arranged	
Study	Prerequisite:	All lackst	en con	rses Pass	/Fail course.					
	i rerequisite.		-			ull-time prof	essor. No H	lowdy regis	tration.	
		-			-	,		, 5		

TITLE	COURSE#	CRN#	HRS	DAYS	START	END	START	END	PROFESSOR	RM
Innocence	LAW-7869-601	28580	2	W	<b>TIME</b> 4:00PM	<b>TIME</b> 5:50PM	<b>DATE</b> 1/9/17	<b>DATE</b> 4/24/17	Ware, Michael	019
Clinic	Prerequisite:	Innocence This cour Limited 6 *Mandat	se Clinic se cour enrollm tory Cli	applicatints towarent cours	on required d the oral sk e. No Howdy tation on Fri	•	ent. . Pass/Fail o	course.	ode violations.	
Intellectual	LAW-7900-613	28592	1	S	9:00AM	4:30PM	3/4/17		<del>Calboli,</del>	
Property and Cross-Border Trade (Special Topics) CANCELLED	Prerequisite:	(2) At lea	st one	of the fol					<del>Irene</del> <del>y Survey, Patent</del>	
Intellectual	LAW-7900-614	28595	3	T R	10:30AM	11:45AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Pagayan	106
Property Survey (Special Topics)	Prerequisite:					e or part-time		4/24/17	Ragavan, Sri	100
Intellectual	LAW-7868S-601	28600	2	T	4:00PM	5:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Tevis,	CCR
Property Technology Clinic: Patents	Prerequisite:	(2) Intello No hono Limited o This cour Pass/Fail	ectual F r code v enrollm se cour course tory Cli	Property of violations ent cours towar .	or Patent Lav . <u>Patents Lav</u> e. No Howdy d the oral sk tation on Fri	ime or part- v (Patent Lav v Clinic appli v registration ills requirem day January	v may be ta cation requ i. ent.	ken concuri ired.	Noah rently).	
Intellectual Property Technology Clinic: Trademarks	LAW-7868S-602  Prerequisite:	(2) Intelle Competit No hono <u>Tradema</u> Limited e This cour * <u>Mandat</u>	ectual F tion Lav r code v rks Law enrollm se cour t <b>ory</b> Cli	Property of womay be wield to may be wield to may be wield to may be wield to may be with the work of	or Trademark taken concu <u>plication</u> rec e. No Howdy d the oral sk <b>tation on Fri</b>	rrently).	mpetition I ent. Pass/F	aw (Traden ail course.	Gopalkrishnan Lekha nark & Unfair	020
International Petroleum Transactions (Special Topics)	LAW-7900-615 Prerequisite:	-				5:50PM e or part-time registration		4/24/17	Sullivan, Harry	216

TITLE	COURSE #	CRN#	HRS	DAYS	START TIME	END TIME	START DATE	END DATE	PROFESSOR	RM
Internet Law	LAW-7223-601	28618	3	MW	10:30AM	11:45AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Holland,	106
	Prerequisite:	One yea	r of law	school in	the full-time	e or part-tim	e program.		Brian	
Introduction to	LAW-7900-616	28624	0.5	F	11:00AM	12:50PM	2/10/17		Alkon, Cynthia	212
Cambodia:				F	11:00AM	12:50PM	3/31/17		& Charlotte Ku	201
<b>Building the</b>				F	11:00AM	12:50PM	4/7/17			201
Rule of Law (Special Topics)	Prerequisite:	graduate	es may r	ot regist	er for this co	urse.		-	017 anticipated	
(0)					ld trip to Ca		-	-	_	
			-			_			edits graded.	
				-				-	ring 2017 course nd Reflection	
					ng the Fall se	-		-		
		Applicat	-							
Introduction to	LAW-7900-617	28627	0.5	F	11:00AM	12:50PM	2/10/17		Short, Aric &	212
Ghana: Land				F	11:00AM	12:50PM	3/31/17		Thomas	212
Use Conflicts (Special Topics)				F	11:00AM	12:50PM	4/7/17		Mitchell	212
(Special Topics)	Prerequisite:	Successf	ul comp	letion of	first semeste	er of law sch	ool by Fall 2	2016. May 2	017 anticipated	
		-	•	_	er for this co					
					-	-	-	_	. All short study	
					ree segment					
		-		-	-		-	_	rse with the ction Exercises	
				-	l semester 2		-		CHOIT EXELCISES	
		Applicati		_		027.101.011.01		0.00.00.		
Introduction to	LAW-7900-635	28667	0.5	F	11:00AM	12:50PM	2/10/17		Morriss, Andrew	212
Jersey:				F	11:00AM	12:50PM	3/31/17		& William	204
Facilitating				F	11:00AM	12:50PM	4/7/17		Magnuson	204
Trade	Prerequisite:		-				ool by Fall 2	2016. May 2	017 anticipated	
(Special Topics)		_	-	_	er for this co		-20 subject	t to change	. All short study	
					ree segment			_		
					-			_	rse with the	
		Field Stu	dy Trip	Complete	ed in May an	d the Field S	tudy Debrie	ef and Reflec	ction Exercises	
		complete Applicat		-	l semester 2	017 for an a	dditional 1.5	5 credits.		
Issues Involving Advanced	LAW-7900-618	<del>28631</del>	2	Ŧ	1:00PM	2:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Henning, William	
Secured	Prerequisite:	(1) One \	ear of l	<del>aw schoc</del>	l in the full-t	ime or part-	time progra	<del>m;</del>		
Transactions		(2) Secui	ed Tran	sactions.			_			
(Special Topics)										
CANCELLED										
	LAW-7933-601	28632	1	N/A	N/A	N/A	1/9/17	4/24/17	Vishnubhakat,	N/A
Journal of	LAW-7333-001									
Journal of Property Law	LAW-7933-601 LAW-7932-601	28633	2	-	ed. No How				Saraubh	

TITLE	COURSE #	CRN#	HRS	DAYS	START TIME	END TIME	START DATE	END DATE	PROFESSOR	RM
LARW Teaching Assistant	LAW-7920-601	28634	1	N/A	N/A	N/A	1/9/17	4/24/17	Sobol, Neil	TBA
	Prerequisite:	Professo	r appro	val requi	ed. No How	dy registratio	on. Pass/Fai	l course.		
LARW III: Criminal Law	LAW-7900-619	28635	2	М	4:00PM	5:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Kaspar-Coker, Lori	106
Drafting (Special Topics)	Prerequisite:	Criminal	Proced	ure.		e or part-time		including LA	ARW I and II and	
LARW III: Environmental	LAW-7900-620	28636	2	W	10:00AM	11:50AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Goldman, Michael	216
Litigation Drafting (Special Topics)	Prerequisite:	(2) Civil P	rocedu	ıre.		ime or part-i		ım; includin	g LARW I and II;	
Law & Economics	LAW-7900-621	28531	2	R	10:00AM	11:50AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Garoupa, Nuno	216
Seminar (Special Topics)	Prerequisite:	Some far	niliarity	with ecc		onal Law. Ining is sugge I registration				
Law & Literature	LAW-7650-601	28534	2	W	1:00PM	2:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Ayres, Susan	206
Seminar	Prerequisite:		-		ot Constitution e. No Howdy	onal Law. / registration			Susu.	
Law & Social Science	LAW-7900-622	28536	2	М	1:00PM	2:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Markovic, Milan	206
Seminar (Special Topics)	Prerequisite:		-		ot Constitution e; no Howdy	onal Law. registration				
Law Review	<b>LAW-7930-601 LAW-7931-601</b> Prerequisite:	28541 28544 Professo Pass/Fail			N/A red. No How	N/A dy registratio	1/9/17 on.	4/24/17	Rich, Lisa	N/A
Legal Project Management	LAW-7900-623	28547	1	F-S F	10:00AM 10:00AM	3:00PM 3:00PM	2/3/17 2/24/17	2/4/17	Odionu, Chris	107 107
(Special Topics)	Prerequisite:	One year	of law	school in	the full-time	e or part-time				
Low Income Tax Clinic	LAW-7900-624	28553	3	R	4:30PM	5:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Probasco, Bob	CCR
(Special Topics)	Prerequisite:	(2) Feder This cour Applicati *Mandat	ral Inco rse cour on requ tory Cli	me Tax; (: nts towar <u>uired</u> . Lim	3) Federal Ta d the oral ski ited enrollm tation on Fri	ime or part- x Practice & ills requireme ent course. N day January	Procedure. ent. No Howdy r	egistration.		

TITLE	COURSE #	CRN#	HRS	DAYS	START TIME	END TIME	START DATE	END DATE	PROFESSOR	RM
Mergers & Acquisitions	LAW-7435-601	28557	3	TR	3:00PM	4:15PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Magnuson, William	104
	Prerequisite:		ess Ass			ime or part-1 Associations			rse offered prior	
Moot Court Competition	LAW-7972-601 LAW-7973-601	28567 28564	1 2	N/A	N/A	N/A			Ellis, Jennifer	N/A
Brief Writer	Prerequisite:					dy registration towa		skills requir	ement.	
Mock Trial	LAW-7961S-601	28569	1	N/A	N/A	N/A			Ellis,	N/A
Competition	LAW-7960S-601	28570	2	N/A	N/A	N/A			Jennifer	
	Prerequisite:		se cour	nts toward		dy registratic ills requiremo				
Moot Court	LAW-7970S-601	28574	1	N/A	N/A	N/A			Ellis,	N/A
Competition	LAW-7971S-601	28575	2	N/A	N/A	N/A			Jennifer	
	Prerequisite:		se cour	nts toward		dy registratic ills requiremo				
National Security Law	LAW-7437-601  Prerequisite:	28579 All lockst	3	M W	3:00PM	4:15PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Aziz, Sahar	207
	Frerequisite.	All lockst	ep cou	3E3.						
Negotiation Theory &	LAW-7707S-601	28581	3	TR	3:00PM	4:15PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Reilly, Peter	107
Practice Practicum	Prerequisite:	Students Negotiat This cour	s may n or. se cour	ot take th	is course if the oral ski	e or part-time they have pr  ills requireme registration	eviously co	mpleted Th	e Business	
Payment	LAW-7454-601	28582	3	MW	1:30PM	2:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Newman,	202
Systems	Prerequisite:	•		school in and Contra		e or part-time	e program,		Neal	
Preparing for the Bar Exam	LAW-7458-601	28583	3	T R	3:00PM 3:00PM	3:50PM 4:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	McGrath, James	201 201
§1	Prerequisite:				of law schoo count agair	l. nst your pass	/fail allotm	ent.		
Remedies	LAW-7484-601	28586	3	MW	9:00AM	10:15AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Vishnubhakat, Saraubh	107
	Prerequisite:	56 comp	leted h	ours.						

TITLE	COURSE #	CRN#	HRS	DAYS	START TIME	END TIME	START DATE	END DATE	PROFESSOR	RM
Residency Externship -	LAW-7839-602	29113	9	N/A	N/A	N/A	1/9/17	4/24/17	Rich, Lisa	N/A
Austin, TX	Prerequisite:	director;	(2) LAF	WIII: Pub	another adv lic Policy Dra Howdy regis	afting. Minin	-		by the course PA.	
Residency Externship –	LAW-7839-601	28589	9	N/A	N/A	N/A	1/9/17	4/24/17	Rich, Lisa	N/A
Washington, D.C.	Prerequisite:	director;	(2) LAF	WIII: Pub	another adv lic Policy Dra Howdy regis	afting. Minin	-		by the course PA.	
Securities Law Enforcement	LAW-7493-601	28591	2	Т	10:00AM	11:50AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Woodcock, David	216
	Prerequisite:		ess Ass		l in the full-t I or Business				rse offered prior	
Seminar on Criminal Justice	LAW-7900-625	28594	2	М	1:00PM	2:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Rich, Lisa	216
Scholarship & Advocacy (Special Topics)	Prerequisite:	research	, and w	riting, an	criminal jus d willingness e is by invita	to produce	scholarly w	ork product	gal analysis,	
Special Problems in	LAW-7409-601	28597	2	F F	11:00AM 10:30AM	12:50PM 2:00PM	2/10/17 3/3/17		Morriss, Andrew &	212 107
Corporate Law: Offshore				M – F F F	Cayman 10:30AM 10:30AM	Sessions 2:00PM 2:00PM	3/13/17 3/24/17 4/21/17	3/17/17	Mark Burge	107
Financial Transactions, Cayman Islands	Prerequisite:	(3) Taxat This cour	nationa ion of E se inclu	l Business Business E udes a fie	I; Transaction Intities (may Id trip to Cay Howdy regis	be taken co man Islands	ncurrently).			
Taxation of	LAW-7516-601	28608	3	MW	4:30PM	5:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Lucas,	107
Business Entities	Prerequisite:	(1) One y (2) Feder			l in the full-t	ime or part-	time progra	ım;	Gary	
Texas Criminal Procedure	LAW-7532-601	28611	3	T R	9:00AM	10:15AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Bellows, Tom	106
Procedure	Prerequisite:	(1) One y (2) Crimi			l in the full-t	ime or part-	time progra	ım;	10111	
Texas Pretrial Procedure	LAW-7540-601	28613	3	M W	3:00PM	4:15PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Elliott, Frank	107
<del>-</del>	Prerequisite:	One year including			the full-time	e or part-tim	ie program,			

TITLE	COURSE #	CRN#	HRS	DAYS	START TIME	END TIME	START DATE	END DATE	PROFESSOR	RM
Texas Trials & Appeals §1	LAW-7548-601	28616	3	MW	9:00AM	10:15AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Elliott, Frank	106
	Prerequisite:	-		school in rocedure.		e or part-tim	e program,			
The Lawyer in Government	LAW-7900-626	28620	3	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	Rich, Lisa & John Medlock	N/A
Seminar: Austin, TX (Special Topics)	Prerequisite:		dents ir	n the Resi	xternship Pr i <b>dency Exter</b>	ogram. nship Progra	ım may enr	oll in this co	ourse.	
The Lawyer in Government	LAW-7900-627	28623	3	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	Rich, Lisa & Stephen Vina	N/A
Seminar: Washington, D.C. (Special Topics)	Prerequisite:		dents ir	n the Resi	xternship Pr idency Exter	ogram. nship Progra	ım may enr	oll in this co	ourse.	
Trade, Investment, &	LAW-7900-628	28625	3	MW	1:30PM	2:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Trujillo, Elizabeth	104
Development (Special Topics)	Prerequisite:	-				e or part-time ills requirem				
Trial Advocacy Practicum	LAW-7775S-601	28626	3	T R	4:30PM	5:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Zimmermann, Mark	TCR
	Prerequisite:	(2) Evide Limited e	nce (ma enrollm	ay be take ent cours	en concurren e. No Howdy	tutional Law; ntly). y registration ills requirem	ı <b>.</b>			
Water Law	LAW-7339-601	28628	3	T R	10:30AM	11:45AM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Eckstein, Gabriel	104
	Prerequisite:	One year	of law	school in	the full-time	e or part-tim	e program,	including Pr		
Wills & Estates	LAW-7076-601	28629	3	T R	1:30PM	2:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Helge, Terri	107
	Prerequisite:	One year	of law	school in	the full-time	e or part-tim	e program,	including Pr	roperty.	
Wills & Estates Clinic	LAW-7851S-601	28630	2	R	4:00PM	5:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Parvin, Christopher & Monica Benson	020
	Prerequisite:	(2) Wills Limited examplication This cour *Mandate	& Estat enrollm on requ se coun tory Cli	es ent cours <u>uired.</u> nts toward	e. No Howdy d the oral ski tation on Fri	ime or part-ty registration ills requirem iday January	i. ent. Pass/F	ail course.		

# **Evening Courses**

COURSE TITLE	COURSE #	CRN#	HRS	DAYS	START TIME	END TIME	START DATE	END DATE	PROFESSOR	RM
Advanced Issues in	LAW-7616-601	28487	2	М	6:00PM	7:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Alkon, Cynthia	216
Criminal Justice Seminar	Prerequisite:	This cour already f assignme	rse can . Fulfilled ents in l	satisfy the the requi lieu of the	e rigorous v	vriting requ have the o riting pape	iirement, how ption of alte	ram; (2) Crimi wever, studen rnative short		
Bankruptcy	LAW-7145-601 Prerequisite:	-		T R school in acts and P		7:45PM ne or part-t	1/9/17 ime program	4/24/17	Barnes, Wayne	207
Constitutional Law	LAW-7010-601 Prerequisite:	28490 One year	4 of law	M W	6:00PM the full-tim	7:50PM ne or part-t	1/9/17 ime program	4/24/17 n.	Penrose, Meg	201
Criminal Procedure §2	LAW-7065-602  Prerequisite:	28491 One year	3 of law	T R school in	8:00PM the full-tim	9:15PM ne or part-t	1/9/17 ime program	4/24/17 n.	Phillips, Susan	212
Education Law CANCELLED	Prerequisite:				8:00PM ol in the full ay be taker	•	1/9/17 rt-time prog	<del>4/24/17</del> ram;	<del>Dryden,</del> <del>Joe</del>	
Elder Law	LAW-7588-601 Prerequisite:	28494 One year	2 r of law	W school in	6:00PM the full-tim	7:50PM ne or part-t	1/9/17 ime program	4/24/17 n.	Benson, Monica	104
Entertainment Law CANCELLED	LAW-7268-601 Prerequisite:	<del>28496</del> One year	<del>2</del> of law	R school in	6:00PM the full-tim	7:50PM ne or part-t	<del>1/9/17</del> ime program	4/24/17	Staff ontracts.	
Evidence §2	LAW-7080-602  Prerequisite:	28497 One year	4 of law	T R school in	6:00PM the full-tim	7:50PM ne or part-t	1/9/17 ime program	4/24/17	Rambo, Lynn vil Procedure.	201
Federal Income Tax	LAW-7319-601 Prerequisite:	28498 One year	3 of law	T R school in	8:00PM the full-tim	9:15PM ne or part-t	1/9/17 ime program	4/24/17 n.	Byrnes, William	104
Guardianship Practicum CANCELLED	LAW 7704 601  Prerequisite:	•			6:00PM the full-time. No Howe	•	1/9/17 ime program	4/24/17	<del>Fields,</del> <del>Steven</del>	

COURSE TITLE	COURSE #	CRN#	HRS	DAYS	START TIME	END TIME	START DATE	END DATE	PROFESSOR	RM
Independent Study	LAW-7816	TBA	1	N/A	N/A	N/A	1/9/17	4/24/17	Arranged	N/A
Study	Prerequisite:				nged with a ass/Fail cou	-	rofessor.			
International	LAW-7900-631	<del>28658</del>	2	M	6:00PM	7:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	<del>Yu,</del> <del>Peter</del>	
Intellectual Property Seminar	Prerequisite:		•				rt-time progra v, or Trademar	-		
(Special Topics) CANCELLED		<del>Law.</del> <del>Limited (</del>	enrollm	ent cours	e. No Howe	l <del>y registrat</del> i	<del>ion.</del>			
LARW III: Contract	LAW-7780-601	28506	2	М	8:00PM	9:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Kiser, James	207
Drafting	Prerequisite:	includin	g LARW	I & II and	the full-tim Contracts. e. No Howo	·	ime program,			
LARW III: Estate Planning	LAW-7779-601	<del>28507</del>	2	M	8:00PM	9:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	<del>Fuqua,</del> <del>Amy</del>	
& Drafting CANCELLED	Prerequisite:	(2) Wills	& Estatently).	es; and (3		iduciary Re	rt-time progra esponsibilities ion.		<del>s LARW I &amp; II;</del>	
LARW III: Litigation	LAW-7782-601	28508	2	R	8:00PM	9:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Spence, Joe	207
Drafting	Prerequisite:	including	g LARW	I & II and	the full-tim Civil Procedus. No Howo	dure.	ime program, ion.			
LARW III: Real Estate Drafting	LAW-7783-601	28509	2	Т	6:00PM	7:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Burt, Zach	106
	Prerequisite:	includin	g LARW	I & II and	the full-tim Property. e. No Howo	·	ime program, ion.			
Law Practice Management	LAW-7412-601	28511	2	W	8:00PM	9:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Zadeh, Jim	207
-	Prerequisite:	One yea	r of law	school in	the full-tim	e or part-t	ime program.			
Legislation	LAW-7415-601	28514	2	T	6:00PM	7:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Spurlock, Joe	104
	Prerequisite:	One yea	r of law	school in	the full-tim	e or part-t	ime program.			
Oil & Gas	LAW-7444-601	28516	3	T R	6:30PM	7:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	King, Scott	107
	Prerequisite:	One yea	r of law	school in	the full-tim	e or part-t	ime program,	including Pr	operty.	

COURSE TITLE	COURSE #	CRN#	HRS	DAYS	START TIME	END TIME	START DATE	END DATE	PROFESSOR	RM
Preparing for the Bar Exam §2	LAW-7458-602  Prerequisite:	28517 Must be	3 in last s	T R emester	7:00PM 6:00PM of law scho	7:50PM 7:50PM ol.	1/9/17	4/24/17	McGrath, James	204 204
<b>3</b> -		Pass/Fail	course	; does no	t count aga	inst your p	ass/fail allotmo	ent.		
Professional Responsibility	LAW-7091-601	28518	3	MW	8:00PM	9:15PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Manhire, Jack	202
	Prerequisite:	One year	of law	school in	the full-tim	e or part-t	ime program.			
Secured Transactions	LAW-7488-601	28520	3	MW	6:30PM	7:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Henning, William	107
	Prerequisite:	One year including				ie or part-t	ime program,			
Spanish for Lawyers	LAW-7900-629	<del>28521</del>	2	R	6:00PM	7:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	<del>Melchor,</del> <del>Nyria</del>	
(Special Topics) CANCELLED	Prerequisite:	(2) Immig Students This cour	gration must k se cour	Law or Fa De profici nts towar	<del>imily Law (r</del>	nay be take ish. Classe: kills require	en concurrentl s will be condu ement.	<del>y).</del>	<del>g Criminal Law;</del> y in <del>Spanish.</del>	
Suing and Defending the	LAW-7900-630	28523	2	Т	8:00PM	9:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	George, Paul	207
Government (Special Topics)	Prerequisite:	(1) One y (2) Const			l in the full	-time or pa	rt-time progra	m;		
Texas Criminal Law Practicum	LAW-7724-601	28525	2	W	6:00PM	7:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Strickland, Jack	106
	Prerequisite:	(2) Crimi	nal Prod	edure.	l in the full e. No Howo			m, includinę	g Criminal Law;	
Texas Real Property	LAW-7533-601	28527	3	MW	6:30PM	7:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Alton, Stephen	204
rioperty	Prerequisite:	One year	of law	school in	the full-tim	e or part-t	ime program,	including Pr	•	
Texas Trials & Appeals §2	LAW-7548-602	28528	3	MW	6:30PM	7:45PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Sudderth, Bonnie	207
3=	Prerequisite:	One year	of law	school in	the full-tim	e or part-t	ime program,	including Ci		
Trusts and Fiduciary	LAW-7174-601	28529	2	W	8:00PM	9:50PM	1/9/17	4/24/17	Helge, Terri	104
Responsibility	Prerequisite:	One year	of law	school in	the full-tim	ne or part-t	ime program,	including Pr		

# **COURSE GRIDS**

# **Day Course Grid**

MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY
<u>8:30-9:45</u>	<u>8:30-9:45</u>	8:30-9:45 Externship §1 (1-4) Becker (Meets 1/11 and bi-weekly thereafter)	<u>8:30-9:45</u>	<u>8:30-9:45</u>
8:30-10:20 Antitrust (SPTP) (2) Gordon Domestic Violence Seminar (2) Ayres	8:30-10:20 Evidence §1 (4) Seymore	8:30-10:20	8:30-10:20 Evidence §1 (4) Seymore	<u>8:30-10:20</u>
9:00- 10:15 Remedies (3) Vishnubhakat Texas Trials & Appeals §1 (3) F. Elliott	9:00- 10:15 Texas Criminal Procedure (3) Bellows	9:00- 10:15 Remedies (3) Vishnubhakat Texas Trials & Appeals §1 (3) F. Elliott	9:00- 10:15 Texas Criminal Procedure (3) <b>Bellows</b>	9:00-10:15
10:00-11:50	10:00-11:50 Civil Procedure (4) §3 Pierce  Complex Intellectual Property Problems Seminar (SPTP) (2) (in-class bi-weekly; other class meets online) Carpenter  Securities Law Enforcement (2) Woodcock	10:00-11:50 LARW III: Environmental Litigation Drafting (SPTP) (2) Goldman	10:00-11:50 Civil Procedure (4) §3 Pierce Law & Economics Seminar (SPTP) (2) Garoupa	10:00-11:50
10:30-11:45 Administrative Law (3) Pham Business Associations I (3) Alexander Business Associations II (3) Newman Internet Law (3) Holland	10:30-11:45 Advanced Torts (3) Harrington Intellectual Property Survey (SPTP) (3) Ragavan Water Law (3) Eckstein	10:30-11:45 Administrative Law (3) Pham  Business Associations I (3) Alexander  Business Associations II (3) Newman  Internet Law (3) Holland	10:30-11:45 Advanced Torts (3) Harrington Intellectual Property Survey (SPTP) (3) Ragavan Water Law (3) Eckstein	10:30-11:45

MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY
12:00-1:00	12:00-1:00	12:00-1:00	12:00-1:00	12:00-1:00
1:00-2:50 Law & Social Science Seminar (SPTP) (2) Markovic  Seminar on Criminal Justice Scholarship & Advocacy (SPTP) (2) Rich	1:00-2:50 Federal Tax Practice & Procedure (SPTP) (2) Probasco	1:00-2:50 Business Fundamentals for Lawyers (2) Snyder  Law & Literature Seminar (2) Ayres	1:00-2:50 Accounting for Lawyers (2) Johnson	1:00-2:50
1:30-2:45 Immigration Law (3) Pham  Payment Systems (3) Newman  Trade, Investment, & Development (SPTP) (3) Trujillo	1:30-2:45 Criminal Procedure §1 (3) Seymore Family Law (3) Spurlock First Amendment (3) Rambo Wills & Estates (3) Helge	1:30-2:45 Immigration Law (3) Pham  Payment Systems (3) Newman  Trade, Investment, & Development (SPTP) (3) Trujillo	1:30-2:45 Criminal Procedure §1 (3) Seymore Family Law (3) Spurlock First Amendment (3) Rambo Wills & Estates (3) Helge	1:30-2:45
1:30-3:20 Civil Procedure (4) §1 George §2 Vishnubhakat	1:30-3:20	1:30-3:20 Civil Procedure (4) §1 George §2 Vishnubhakat	1:30-3:20	1:30-3:20
3:00-4:15 Employment Law (3) Green  National Security Law (3) Aziz  Texas Pretrial Procedure (3) F. Elliott	3:00-4:15 Mergers & Acquisitions (3) Magnuson  Negotiation Theory & Practice Practicum (3) Reilly	3:00-4:15 Employment Law (3) Green  National Security Law (3) Aziz  Texas Pretrial Procedure (3) F. Elliott	3:00-4:15 Mergers & Acquisitions (3) Magnuson Negotiation Theory & Practice Practicum (3) Reilly	3:00-4:15
3:00-3:50	3:00-3:50 Preparing for the Bar Exam §1 (3) McGrath	3:00-3:50	3:00-3:50	3:00-3:50

MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY
3:00-4:50	3:00-4:50	3:00-4:50	3:00-4:50 Preparing for the Bar Exam §1 (3) McGrath	3:00-4:50
4:00-5:50 LARW III: Criminal Law Drafting (SPTP) (2) Kaspar	4:00-5:50 Entrepreneurship Law Clinic* (2) Cook & Cantey  IP Technology Clinic: Patents* (2) Tevis  IP Technology Clinic: Trademarks* (2) Gopalkrishnan	4:00-5:50 Advanced Topics in Negotiation Seminar (2) Reilly Innocence Clinic* (2) Ware	4:00-5:50 International Petroleum Transactions (2) Sullivan Wills & Estates Clinic* (2) Benson & Parvin	<u>4:00-5:50</u>
4:30-5:45 ADR Survey: Negotiation, Mediation & Arbitration (3) Washington  Family Law & Benefits Clinic* (3) Contreras  Immigrant Rights Clinic* (SPTP) (4) Marouf  Taxation of Business Entities (3) Lucas	4:30-5:45 Health Law (3) Harrington  Trial Advocacy Practicum (3) Zimmermann	4:30-5:45 ADR Survey: Negotiation, Mediation & Arbitration (3) Washington  Externship §2 (1-4) Becker (Meets 1/11 and bi-weekly thereafter)  Family Law & Benefits Clinic (3) Contreras  Immigrant Rights Clinic* (SPTP) (4) Marouf  Taxation of Business Entities (3) Lucas	4:30-5:45 Employment Mediation Clinic* (bi-weekly) (2) Young  Health Law (3) Harrington  Low Income Tax Clinic* (SPTP) (3) Probasco  Trial Advocacy Practicum (3) Zimmermann	<u>4:30-5:45</u>
<u>5:00-5:50</u>	<u>5:00-5:50</u>	<u>5:00-5:50</u>	5:00-5:50 Ethics for the Family Law Practitioner (SPTP) (1) Justice Gabriel	5:00-5:50

<sup>\*</sup>Mandatory Clinic Orientation on Friday January 13, 12:00--3pm. All clinic students must attend.

# **Evening Course Grid**

MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY
6:00-7:50 Advanced Issues in Criminal Justice Seminar (2) Alkon  Constitutional Law (4) Penrose	6:00-7:50 Evidence (4) Rambo  LARW III: Real Estate Drafting (2) Burt  Legislation (2) Spurlock	6:00-7:50 Constitutional Law (4) Penrose  Elder Law (2) Benson  Texas Criminal Law Practicum (2)  Strickland	6:00-7:50 Evidence (4) Rambo  Preparing for the Bar Exam §2 (3) McGrath	6:00-7:50
6:30-7:45 Secured Transactions (3) Henning Texas Real Property (3) Alton Texas Trials & Appeals §2 (3) Sudderth	6:30-7:45 Bankruptcy (3) Barnes Oil & Gas (3) King	6:30-7:45 Secured Transactions (3) Henning Texas Real Property (3) Alton Texas Trials & Appeals §2 (3) Sudderth	6:30-7:45 Bankruptcy (3) Barnes Oil & Gas (3) King	6:30-7:45
7:00-7:50	7:00-7:50 Preparing for the Bar Exam §2 (3) McGrath	7:00-7:50	7:00-7:50	7:00-7:50
8:00-9:15 Professional Responsibility (3) Manhire	8:00-9:15 Criminal Procedure §2 (3) Phillips Federal Income Tax (3) Byrnes	8:00-9:15 Professional Responsibility (3) <b>Manhire</b>	8:00-9:15 Criminal Procedure §2 (3) Phillips Federal Income Tax (3) Byrnes	<u>8:00-9:15</u>
8:00-9:50 LARW III: Contract Drafting (2) Kiser	8:00-9:50 Suing and Defending the Government (SPTP) (2) George	8:00-9:50 Law Practice Management (2) Zadeh  Trusts & Fiduciary Responsibilities (2) Helge	8:00-9:50 LARW III: Litigation Drafting (2) Spence	<u>8:00-9:50</u>

# Weekend & Condensed Course Grid

MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY	SUNDAY
Jan. 2	Jan. 3	Jan. 4	Jan. 5	Jan. 6 9:00-1:00pm Externship Orientation (1-4) §§1-4 Becker	Jan. 7	Jan. 8
Jan. 9	Jan. 10	Jan. 11	Jan. 12	Jan. 13 10:00am-3:00pm ePayments Law & Business (2) (Special Topics) Korosec  12:00-3:00pm Mandatory Clinic Orientation. All clinic students must attend.  1:00-2:00pm Professional Identity §§§ 1,2,3 Manhire	Jan. 14 10:00am-3:00pm ePayments Law & Business (2) (Special Topics) Korosec	Jan. 15
Jan. 16	Jan. 17	Jan. 18	Jan. 19	Jan. 20 9:00-5:30 (w/2.5 hr. break) Business Organizations and the FCPA (1) (Special Topics) Koehler  1:00-2:00pm Professional Identity §§§ 1,2,3 Manhire	Jan. 21 9:00-4:00 (w/1 hr. break) Business Organizations and the FCPA (1) (Special Topics) Koehler	Jan. 22
Jan. 23	Jan. 24	Jan. 25	Jan. 26	Jan. 27 10:00am-3:00pm ePayments Law & Business (2) (Special Topics) Korosec  11:00-12:50 Contemporary Issues in Water Resources: Mexico Field Course (2) (Special Topics) Eckstein	Jan. 28 10:00am-3:00pm ePayments Law & Business (2) (Special Topics) Korosec	Jan. 29

MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY	SUNDAY
Jan. 30	Jan. 31	Feb. 1	Feb. 2	Feb. 3 10:00-3:00 Legal Project Management (1) (Special Topics) Odionu  1:00-2:00pm Professional Identity §§§ 1,2,3 Manhire	Feb. 4 10:00-3:00 Legal Project Management (1) (Special Topics) Odionu	Feb. 5
Feb. 6	Feb. 7	Feb. 8	Feb. 9	Feb. 10 9:30am-12:30pm Environmental Covenants: Theory & Practice (1) (Special Topics) Kaufman & Burt  11:00-12:50pm Mandatory Orientation Meeting for all Global Courses (Cayman Islands, Mexico, Jersey, Cambodia & Ghana) Alkon & Ku  1:00-2:00pm Professional Identity §§§ 1,2,3 Manhire	Feb. 11 9:30am-12:30pm Environmental Covenants: Theory & Practice (1) (Special Topics) Kaufman & Burt	Feb. 12
Feb. 13	Feb. 14	Feb. 15	Feb. 16	Feb. 17 10:00am-3:00pm ePayments Law & Business (2) (Special Topics) Korosec  1:00-2:00pm Professional Identity §3 Manhire	Feb. 18 10:00am-3:00pm ePayments Law & Business (2) (Special Topics) Korosec	Feb. 19

MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY	SUNDAY
Feb. 20	Feb. 21	Feb. 22	Feb. 23	Feb. 24 10:00am-3:00pm Legal Project Management (1) (Special Topics) Odionu  11:00am-12:50pm Contemporary Issues in Water Resources: Mexico Field Course (2) (Special Topics) Eckstein  1:00-2:00pm Professional Identity §§ 1,2 Manhire	Feb. 25	Feb. 26
Feb. 27	Feb. 28	Mar. 1	Mar. 2	Mar. 3 10:30am-2:00pm Special Problems in Corporate Law: Offshore Financial Transactions, Cayman Islands (2) Morriss & Burge  1:00-2:00pm Professional Identity §3 Manhire	Mar. 4 9:00am-4:30pm Fashion Law (1) (Special Topics) Calboli	Mar. 5 2:00-5:00pm Fashion Law (1) (Special Topics) Calboli
Mar. 6	Mar. 7	Mar. 8	Mar. 9	Mar. 10 9:30am-12:30pm Environmental Covenants: Theory & Practice (1) (Special Topics) Kaufman & Burt  1:00-2:00pm Professional Identity §§ 1,2 Manhire	Mar. 11 9:30am-12:30pm Environmental Covenants: Theory & Practice (1) (Special Topics) Kaufman & Burt	Mar. 12

Mar. 13	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY	SUNDAY
	Mar. 14	Mar. 15	Mar. 16	Mar. 17	Mar. 18	Mar. 19
TBD <u>T</u>	Γ <u>BD</u>	<u>TBD</u>	<u>TBD</u>	<u>TBD</u>		
Contemporary C	Contemporary	Contemporary	Contemporary	Contemporary		
Issues in Water Is	ssues in Water	Issues in Water	Issues in Water	Issues in Water		
Resources: R	Resources:	Resources:	Resources:	Resources:		
Mexico Field N	Mexico Field	Mexico Field	Mexico Field	Mexico Field		
Course (2)	Course (2)	Course (2)	Course (2)	Course (2)		
(Special Topics) (S	(Special Topics)	(Special Topics)	(Special Topics)	(Special Topics)		
	Eckstein	Eckstein	Eckstein	Eckstein		
Off site C	Off site	Off site	Off site	Off site		
0.20 1.20	2.20 1.20		0.20 1.20	0.20 1.20		
	8:30am-1:30pm		8:30am-1:30pm	8:30am-1:30pm		
•	Special Problems		Special Problems	Special Problems		
	n Corporate Law:		in Corporate Law:	in Corporate Law:		
	Offshore Financial		Offshore Financial	Offshore Financial		
	Transactions,		Transactions,	Transactions,		
	Cayman Islands (2)		Cayman Islands (2)	Cayman Islands (2)		
Morriss & Burge N	Morriss & Burge		Morriss & Burge	Morriss & Burge		
Off site C	Off site		Off site	Off site		
Mar. 20 N	Mar. 21	Mar. 22	Mar. 23	Mar. 24	Mar. 25	Mar. 26
				10:30am-2:00pm		
1				Special Problems		
				in Corporate Law:		
				Offshore Financial		
				Transactions,		
				Cayman Islands (2)		
1				Morriss & Burge		
				Worns & burge		
Mar. 27 N	Mar. 28	Mar. 29	Mar. 30	Mar. 31	Apr. 1	Apr. 2
				11:00am-12:50pm	<u>10:00am-1:00pm</u>	
				Introduction to	Fashion Law (1)	
				Cambodia:	(Special Topics)	
				Building the	Calboli	
				Rule of Law		
				(Special Topics)		
				(0.5) Alkon & Ku		
				Introduction to		
				Introduction to		
				Ghana: Land Use		
				Conflicts (0.5)		
				(Special Topics)		
				Short & Mitchell		
				Introduction to		
				Jersey:		
				Facilitating Trade		
				Lacinia internació		
				(Special Topics)		

MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY	SUNDAY
Apr. 3 12:00-1:00pm Aggie Transactional Boot Camp (2) (Special Topics) Newman & Coleman	Apr. 4	Apr. 5	Apr. 6	Apr. 7  11:00am-12:50pm Introduction to Cambodia: Building the Rule of Law (Special Topics) (0.5) Alkon & Ku  Introduction to Ghana: Land Use Conflicts (0.5) (Special Topics) Short & Mitchell  Introduction to Jersey: Facilitating Trade (Special Topics) (0.5) Morriss & Magnuson	Apr. 8	Apr. 9
Apr. 10 12:00-1:00pm Aggie Transactional Boot Camp (2) (Special Topics) Newman & Coleman	Apr. 11	Apr. 12	Apr. 13	Apr. 14	Apr. 15	Apr. 16
Apr. 17	Apr. 18	Apr. 19	Apr. 20	Apr. 21 10:30am-2:00pm Special Problems in Corporate Law: Offshore Financial Transactions, Cayman Islands (2) Morriss & Burge	Apr. 22	Apr. 23
Apr. 24	Apr. 25	Apr. 26	Apr. 27	Apr. 28	Apr. 29	Apr. 30
May 1	May 2	May 3	May 4	May 5	May 6	May 7
May 8	May 9	May 10	May 11	May 12	May 13	May 14

MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY	SUNDAY
May 15	May 16	May 17	May 18	May 19	May 20	May 21
9:30am-4:00pm	9:30am-4:00pm	9:30am-4:00pm	9:30am-4:00pm	9:30am-4:00pm		
Aggie	Aggie	Aggie	Aggie	Aggie		
Transactional	Transactional	Transactional	Transactional	Transactional		
Boot Camp (2)						
(Special Topics)						
Newman &						
Coleman	Coleman	Coleman	Coleman	Coleman		

## **FINAL EXAM SCHEDULE**

## These courses require a paper, project, or the equivalent instead of a final exam:

Advanced Issues in Criminal Justice Seminar

Advanced Topics in Negotiation Seminar (SPTP)

Aggie Transactional Boot Camp (SPTP)

Complex Intellectual Property Problems Seminar (SPTP)

**Constitutional Law** 

Contemporary Issues in Water Resources: Mexico Field Course (SPTP)

Domestic Violence Seminar

**Employment Mediation Clinic** 

Entrepreneurship Law Clinic

Ethics for the Family Law Practitioner (SPTP)

Externship

Family Benefits & Law Clinic (formerly known as Law Clinic)

Fashion Law (SPTP)

Immigrant Rights Clinic (SPTP)

Innocence Clinic

Intellectual Property and Technology Law Clinic: Patents Intellectual Property and Technology Law Clinic: Trademarks Introduction to Cambodia: Building the Rule of Law (SPTP)

Introduction to Ghana: Land Use Conflicts (SPTP) Introduction to Jersey: Facilitating Trade (SPTP))

LARW II: §§ 1-9

LARW III: Contract Drafting

LARW III: Criminal Law Drafting (SPTP)

LARW III: Environmental Litigation Drafting (SPTP)

LARW III: Litigation Drafting
LARW III: Real Estate Drafting
Law & Economics Seminar (SPTP)

Law and Literature Seminar

Law and Social Science Seminar (SPTP)

Law Practice Management (SPTP)

Legal Project Management (SPTP)

Low Income Tax Clinic (SPTP)

National Security Law

**Negotiation Theory and Practice Practicum** 

Securities Law Enforcement

Seminar on Criminal Justice Scholarship & Advocacy (SPTP)

Special Problems in Corporate Law: Offshore Financial Transactions, Cayman Islands Field Course

Texas Criminal Law Practicum

The Lawyer in Government Seminar: Austin, TX and Washington, D.C. (SPTP)

Trial Advocacy Practicum
Wills & Estates Clinic

#### **Take Home Final Exams**

**Intellectual Property Survey** 

**International Petroleum Transactions** 

Internet Law

Legislation

Trade, Investment, and Development (SPTP)

Water Law

MONDAY MAY 1	TUESDAY MAY 2	WEDNESDAY MAY 3	THURSDAY MAY 4	FRIDAY MAY 5
9:00 AM Property §1 Morriss §2 Short §3 Holland	9:00 AM	9:00 AM Accounting for Lawyers Johnson First Amendment Rambo Wills & Estates Helge	9:00 AM Antitrust (SPTP) Gordon Remedies Vishnubhkat Texas Trials & Appeals §1 F. Elliott	9:00 AM Contracts §1 Burge §2 Barnes §3 Snyder
2:00 PM Criminal Procedure §1 Seymore Family Law Spurlock	2:00 PM Health Law Harrington  Mergers and Acquisitions Magnuson  Preparing for the Bar Exam §1 McGrath	2:00 PM	2:00 PM Employment Law Green  Texas Pretrial Procedure F. Elliott	2:00 PM Advanced Torts Harrington
6:30 PM Criminal Procedure §2 Phillips Federal Income Tax Byrnes Suing and Defending the Government (SPTP) George	6:30 PM Preparing for the Bar Exam §2 McGrath	6:30 PM Professional Responsibility Manhire  Trusts and Fiduciary Responsibility Helge	6:30 PM Evidence §2 Rambo	6:30 PM

MONDAY MAY 8	TUESDAY MAY 9	WEDNESDAY MAY 10	THURSDAY MAY 11
9:00 AM Evidence §1 Seymore  Texas Criminal Procedure Bellows	9:00 AM Civil Procedure §1 George §2 Vishnubhakat §3 Pierce	9:00 AM Business Fundamentals for Lawyers Snyder Immigration Law Pham Payment Systems Newman	9:00 AM
2:00 PM Federal Tax Practice & Procedure (SPTP) Staff	2:00 PM Administrative Law Pham Business Associations I Alexander Business Associations II Newman	2:00 PM 1L Mini MBE Mandatory	2:00 PM ADR Survey Washington Taxation of Business Entities Lucas
6:30 PM Secured Transactions Henning Texas Real Property Alton Texas Trials & Appeals §2 Sudderth	6:30 PM Elder Law Benson	6:30 PM Bankruptcy Barnes Oil and Gas King	6:30 PM

## **SCHEDULE REVISONS**

#### 11/1/16

- Contemporary Issues in Water Resources: U.S. Mexico Water-Food Nexus, Guanajuato, Mexico
   Spring Break 2017 (Special Topics) field trip course added.
- Elder Law Moved from Monday 6:00-7:50pm to Wednesday 6:00-7:50pm.
- Introduction to Cambodia: Building the Rule of Law (Special Topics) field trip course added.
- Introduction to Ghana: Land Use Conflicts (Special Topics) field trip course added.
- Securities Law Enforcement Moved from Wednesday 10:00-11:50am to Tuesday 10:00-11:50am.
- Tax Clinic (Special Topics): Renamed to Low Income Tax Clinic (Special Topics)
- The Lawyer in Government Seminar: Austin, TX (Special Topics) course added.
- The Lawyer in Government Seminar: Washington, D.C. (Special Topics) course added.

# 11/4/16

- Aggie Transactional Boot Camp (Special Topics) (2): Schedule added.
- Business Organizations and the FCPA (Special Topics) (1) Reilly: course added.
- Environmental Covenants: Theory & Practice (Special Topics) (1) Kaufman/Burt: course added.
- ePayments Law & Business (Special Topics) (2) Korosec: limited enrollment course added.
- Introduction to Jersey: Facilitating Trade (Special Topics) (0.5): field trip course added.
- Legal Project Management (Special Topics) (1): schedule added.
- Final Exam schedule added.

#### 11/7/16

- Advanced Topics in Negotiation Seminar (Special Topics): Students may not take this course if they have previously completed The Business Negotiator.
- Business Organizations and the FCPA (Special Topics) (1): course description added; Professor changed from Peter Reilly to Mike Koehler; Prerequisite: One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program.
- Environmental Covenants: Theory & Practice (Special Topics): Prerequisite added, One year of law school in the full-time or part-time program.
- Introduction to Jersey: Facilitating Trade (Special Topics) (0.5): field trip course description added.
- Special Problems in Corporate Law: Offshore Financial Transactions, Cayman Islands: Prerequisite has changed.

<u>WAS</u>: International Business Transactions; or Business Associations II; or Special Topics: International Trade Law (may be taken concurrently); or Taxation of Business Entities (may be taken concurrently) <u>IS NOW</u>: (1) Business Associations I; (2) International Business Transactions (may be taken concurrently); (3) Taxation of Business Entities (may be taken concurrently).

## 11/10/16

- Advanced Topics in Negotiation Seminar (Special Topics): Students MAY take this course if they
  have previously completed The Business Negotiator. It is recommended but not required that
  students have taken ADR Survey, Negotiation Theory & Practice Practicum, or The Business
  Negotiator.
- Ethics for the Family Law Practitioner (Special Topics): Time changed from 5:00-6:00 p.m. to 5:00-5:50 p.m. on Thursdays.

 Negotiation Theory & Practice Practicum: Students MAY NOT take this course if they have previously completed The Business Negotiator.

#### 11/11/16

- Contemporary Issues in Water Resources: U.S. Mexico Water-Food Nexus, Guanajuato, Mexico
  - **Spring Break 2017 (Special Topics):** Course changed from 1 to 2 credits. Course will be graded, not pass/fail.

# 11/30/16

- Education Law: course cancelled.
- Entertainment Law: course cancelled.
- Guardianship Practicum: course cancelled.
- Intellectual Property & Cross-Border Trade (Special Topics): course cancelled.
- Intellectual Property Survey: Final exam changed from In-Class to Take Home.
- Spanish for Lawyers (SPTP): course cancelled.

#### 12/2/16

• Environmental Covenants: Theory & Practice (Special Topics): Day and time changed from 3:30-6:30pm on Monday/Wednesday Feb 8 & 10 and March 6 & 8 to 9:30am-12:30pm on Friday/Saturday Feb 10 & 11 and March 10 & 11.

#### 12/8/16

• LARW III: Estate Planning and Drafting: course cancelled.

## 12/20/16

• Fashion Law (Special Topics): course added.

#### 12/21/16

Issues Involving Advanced Secured Transactions (Special Topics): course cancelled.

#### 1/3/17

- Climate Change Seminar (Special Topics): course cancelled.
- International Intellectual Property Seminar (Special Topics): course cancelled.

#### 1/17/17

• Mandatory 1L Mini MBE: added to final exam schedule; Wednesday, May 10 at 2:00pm.

#### 4/11/17

• Internet Law: final exam changed from in-class to take home.

#### 4/24/17

- International Petroleum Transactions: final exam changed from in-class to take home.
- **Legislation:** final exam changed from in-class to take home.